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days and streamlining the office in Fairbanks.

Mr. Walters had requested and was supplied a copy of the
budget document in January. And I would assume, based on his
knowledge of the budget because he was Acting Director and involved
in the budget preparation, that he had an awareness and knowledge
of the budget document itself. And if I see a PACS run and I know
what 1 am and where 1 am, 1 definitely look to my PCN number first
to see where it is going and what it 1is doing. I would have
assumed Mr. Walters would have done the same.

SENATOR COLLINS: And that was well in advance of -

MS. REXWINKEL: That was 1in January. The other
discussions took place 1in October.

Normally - or maybe other division directors do it
differently - I would not - even 1if 1 1intended to lay off
someone, until the budget is finalized and it gets closer to tha*.
time, you want to give employees the most advanced notice. But why
should you tell them, because things may change and the situation
may be altered sufficiently so that you may not need to do that.
So why provide that anxiety or any of those kinds of things?

So I would not 1inform them of any kinds of b iget
reductions and/or layoffs until closer to when the Legislature has
the budget.

SENATOR COLLINS: As 1 recall last year, the
practice - the reductions that were recommended by Senator
Schultz, basically he left those cuts up to the department. He did
not make any specific recommendations to any, as | recall.

MS. REXWINKEL: That 1is correct. As it originally

passed the Senate, it was targeted in Personal Services at two PCN
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numbers, specifically. And then as it went to the House, it moved
into — from Personal Services into a miscellaneous cut. It was
passed as a miscellaneous cut.

And we used things like changes in the mail practices.
We 1implemented teleconference hearings, or we - the per diem
change helped substantially, things like travel, all of those kinds
of things. The efficiencies that we have implemented have helped

us live within that budget, and at currently we are.

(?) SENATOR CRAFT: Ms. Rexwinkel, 1 assume that you
— you did a number - a lot of the - recommend discontinuance of
the per diem payment. I assume that you had, working with papers

previous to that, where you had figured out what those per dienm
payments had been.

MS. REXWINKEL: Uh-huh.

(?) SENATOR CRAFT: We asked that you attempt to look
at who had the TR books, from whence they come, and which ones have
reference and which ones do not. Could you provide us, please,
with your working papers, demos, whatever you have, that led you to

the discontinuance of the per diem payments?

MS. REXWINKEL: Il did not do that. Noah Cowan did
that as Commissioner of Administration. He 1issued a memo on
May 1st that said, "We will no longer pay board and commission

members for service within their own community."”
(?) SENATOR CRAFT: Districts for all board and
commission members everywhere.
MS. REXWINKEL: Yes, that"s right. Noah did that.
(?) SENATOR CRAFT: But had Noah provided to

Mr. Keller information of those specific to your order to -
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MS. REXWINKEL: No.

(?) SENATOR CRAFT: - you know, the 1information
you"ve given?

MS. REXWINKEL: No. I think they were concerned
over the costs of boards and commissions.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Is that information available
in terms of how much people were getting for -

MS. REXWINKEL: It"s readily available.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: -  how much a person was
getting, you know, who was getting the $2000 a month?

(?) SENATOR CRAFT: We will request that if 1t is
pertinent to the administration, what the documentation was that
led down to the book.

What did you say the date of that memo was, March -

MS. REXWINKEL: May 1, 1991.

SENATOR CRAFT: - May 1st, regarding discontinuance
of the per diem.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: It might be interesting to have
like — something like the legislative budget leading up to the TR
situation and the travel situation for like the last five years or
something like that.

SENATOR CRAFT: I don"t think so.

We"ve also asked you to provide us with a more specific -

- and you will have to Ilook - I know that the department

(94) __ in terms of the evaluations written by the Examiner
Chief and the references in those.
MS. REXWINKEL: Yes.

SENATOR CRAFT: We would like to have something so
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that that would be in context.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Are there other questions right
now from Mr. 0"Connell (?)?

SENATOR HALFORD: Well, 1 guess I"m slowly figuring
out some 1incentives for attitudes, where it 1is individuals® per
diem or job fear. And | can understand the concern of Fairbanks
and the self-insurance question. It does not seem like a lot of
ideological problems, actually.

You know, you have mentioned in the 1ideology of this
administration to the last one - 1 mean, good grief. When we have
got correspondence that talks about the previous person that®s not
— what"s the position over the Hearing Officer?

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Chief

SENATOR HALFORD: - the Chief saying, "We"re going
to find a better panel to reverse this position,” it does not seem
like the politics 1is in this time, but it seems like it was last
time.

But something that I think I am sitting here reading in
this Section 1, apparently when both the injured worker and the
insurance carrier agree and want to settle, the Worker®s Comp Board
can say, '"No"?

MS. REXWINKEL: That 1is correct.

SENATOR HALFORD: And does.

MS. REXWINKEL: That is right.

SENATOR HALFORD: How often does it do that?

MS. REXWINKEL: Well, 1 would - I"m juggling my
statistics offhand - if you look on - right behind Section 1,

there i1s a flow chart. And if you look down -
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SENATOR HALFORD: 1"11 lose myplace. I*m only
holding seven places here.

(Laughter.)

MS. REXWINKEL: Right there (indicating).

SENATOR HALFORD: Okay.

MS. REXWINKEL: Down about where your thumb is on
your right hand.

SENATOR HALFORD: Okay.

MS. REXWINKEL: It says "CNRs.™ We had 692 ofthem
submitted to the division. Of that, 493 were approved; 199 were
denied.

SENATOR HALFORD: Ah, 1 see. So- what? -
20 percent of them that are agreed to by both parties are denied by
the Department?

MS. REXWINKEL: That 1is correct.

There 1is in regulation, as passed by the Board, a - |
should say statute provides that lump sum settlements, if entered
into by both parties -

SENATOR HALFORD: These people are represented by
attorneys, right?

MS. REXWINKEL: Most of them are, yes. Occasionally
you will have an individual who represents himself. But if you are
in a CNR, chances are there is an attorney who has been involved in
it and both sides, then, would be represented by legal counsel.
And they come together - statute says that these lump sum payments
are approved - again, be approved by the Board 1if they are
determined to be in the best interest of the employee. Regulation,

then, defines what 1is not in the best interest of the employee.
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SENATOR HALFORD: An employee does not get to
decide?

MS. REXWINKEL: That is why my office gets a whole
lot of calls from legislators®™ offices concerning constituents who
are absolutely upset with the Board because they have not approved
their settlement agreement. People who are in financial distress,
who cannot make house payments, who have no compensation coming in,
have finally settled their case and they are waiting for this
behemoth to help save their house from being repossessed. And they
are absolutely upset because the Board has refused to approve the
agreement.

SENATOR HALFORD: Do they write an order as to why
they disapproved it, each time?

MS. REXWINKEL: Yes.

SENATOR HALFORD: I would like some kind of review
of the disapprovals, particularly the disapprovals when both sides
were represented by counsel.

MS. REXWINKEL: lhave one just recently. All of
the legislators® offices in the Valley have contacted me about a
certain claimant, and she was represented by counsel. In the
matter she had agreed to a settlement.

Her attorney also represents her in a third-party suit
out against - oh, say, a manufacturer or somebody else. And as
part and parcel of that case, he combined his attorney®"s fees.
They refused to approve the settlement because the attorney had not
provided a listing of what these were associated with, the
compromise 1in release for Worker®r Comp, and which ones were

associated with the other one.



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
171
181
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26

27
28

31
SENATOR HALFORD: Why do they care?
MS. REXWINKEL: I have no idea. All I can tell you
is what they did.
SENATOR HALFORD: What has happened to that case?
How long has it been?

The person has been denied the benefit that they agreed

to and the insurance company had agreed to pay?

MS. REXWINKEL: That 1is correct.

SENATOR HALFORD: How long has this particularly one
been?

MS. REXWINKEL: It is going on - | think it 1is
almost a month now.

SENATOR HALFORD:There®s lots of things 1 didn"t
ever want to know about what was (unintelligible).

MS. REXWINKEL: Part of the - when we helped the
Legislative Task Force Jlast year, one of the big debates was
compromising release settlements; and there was a lot of discussion
and interaction and, I guess, a free-for-all, really, about
compromising release settlements. They create a great deal of
consternation on the part of many in the legal society because,
here they have reached this agreement and then the Board decides
not to approve it.

So the feelings from the Bar Association, the Bar
representatives, the claimant representative, attorney
representative, and the employer attorney representative, that if
both sides - in fact, they suggested statutory language changes

that would provide that if both sides were represented by legal

i counsel that the settlements would be approved.
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SENATOR HALFORD: It makes sense to me.

SENATOR CRAFT: How could that be accomplished, I

wonder?

MS. REXWINKEL: A statutory change?

SENATOR CRAFT: Uh-huh.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Is that something we have to
do?

MS. REXWINKEL: You guys introduce 1it.

SENATOR CRAFT: It just seems to me they shouldn-"t
be involved onca they have made up their minds, people have agreed.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Ms. Rexwinkel, have you had an
opportunity to talk with - _ (175) as all this was happening,
have you had a chance to talk with the Commissioner directly about
the allegations that have been allegated against you about which
you"ve shared with us today?

MS. REXWINKEL: I have not spoken with him about
these documents. The Commissioner has been out of town.
Commissioner Mahlen has been in Anchorage, and 1 think then in
Fairbanks, for a period of time. He 1is due back in the office
tomorrow.

It is my understanding that this was prepared and put in
final form this morning. So while he has a copy, I have not had an
opportunity to discuss with him.

I have had limited opportunity — and | know that he has
had a lot of correspondence given to him concerning this issue from
various parties involved - yes. And it has, I'm sure - those
entities.

In the Commissioner®s defense, he came in amidst the
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budget session, all of those kinds of things. So all kinds of
items have been occupying his time. | am hoping that when he does
come back into town, immediately upon his return, we can sit down
and discuss this.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Do you have any file in which

you have -
MS. REXWINKEL: I do have a conclusion.
(Laughter)
I always have to have the last word.
It says, "There have been allegations”™ -
SENATOR HALFORD: Have you ever thought about that?
MS. REXWINKEL: No.
(Laughter)
No. I*m - 1 - vyou know, 1 -
SENATOR CRAFT: Never did(unintelligible)
(196) -
I never said that I could have the last word.
(Laughter.)
MS. REXWINKEL: I never thought of it about this.
(Whereupon, Ms. Rexwinkel continued reading from her
prepared presentation, "Conclusion,”™ Page 13 and concluded her

presentation on Page 14.)

Thanks.
CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Thank you. We appreciate your
willingness to appear before us today and also to be under oath.
It 1isunusual, although certainly not unprecedented, that one of

the committees of the Legislature invites someone under oath. But
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as the allegations have been fairly stringent 1in this case, we
thought that it was definitely appropriate.
I have not had a chance, since we were just given all
these documents today, to read through them. I have not had a
chance to review all of those that came from Commissioner Noah, the
minutes of the March meeting. I would like to do that.
I wonder if you would be willing to come back before the
Committee at a date uncertain at this time - and we"ve had an
opportunity to review these - if youwould be willing to come up
before us again.
MS. REXWINKEL: I would welcome the opportunity.
CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: We also, I would remind the
Committee, have confirmation hearings coming up before the
Commissioner, and also -

(There was conferring among the Committee members.)

We have confirmation hearings coming up for those board
members, so we are going to be having an opportunity to talk with
at least some of them. We will get that information to you in
terms of who they are fairly soon. We have not set dates for those
hearings yet.

And we also do know that the Commissioner™s travel
schedule will be up soon. It will be sometime 1in April.

Also for tha record, we"ve been requested that we provide
tapes of this hearing to the Ombudsman®s Office; and we said we
would do so. Also to the House Judiciary - 1 don"t know, the
House Judiciary or the Finance Committee?

(There was conferring among the Committee members.)

We have been requested by Representative Copeland to
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provide a copy of this tape to that subcommittee.

MS. REXWINKEL: Senator, 1 would like to request a
copy as well.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: You will also get a copy of the
tape of two days®™ hearing.

Any other requests by any Committee Member before we
close the hearing?

Senator Collins?

SENATOR COLLINS: Wwell, 1 guess I have a concern 1in
looking at some of the 1information, although somewhat briefly
listening to some of the testimony and reading some of the
newspaper articles. You know, we have, obviously, a number of
board members who have made statements with respect to these
allegations; and it would seem to me that we - I would prefer not
to confer with either the Commissioner or the Board Members until
we have clarified pretty much what is going on here, assuming help
from the Senate.

IT we have board members who have made false accusations,
I think we need to figure out if they were false accusations.
Because if they make false accusations, we certainly don"t

(260) __ from them.

So I think it is kind of important to kind of clarify
this issue before going on with those confirmation hearings. My
comfort level would be much Dbetter if we would defer any
confirmation hearings (unintelligible) and some results.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: It"s going to happen.

SENATOR HALFORD: Well, my question is what 1is the

next step?
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I mean, there are significant conflicts in the statements

that we"ve now heard, either in the paper or in this. | would like
to know - they are conflicts that, frankly, they can"t both be
true. You know, that says that we have more work to do. I think

we have to come to some kind of conclusion.

SENATOR COLLINS: I agree.

SENATOR HALFORD: And I don"t know whether we should
ask that - | mean, | hate to go back - | guess what would we do,
go back to the press reports and ask the people that have made the
statements there and in the documentation we already have, to tell
us what the information 1is?

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Well, we can certainly - as |
said at the beginning, we will provide the opportunity -  for
anyone who says they want to come before the Committee, we will
provide them the opportunity to do so, also under oath.

It seems to me we are Tfully within our rights ifwe ask
any individual who has made an allegation to come before the group.
I don"t have — in this present committee, | haven®t had a chance
to review this.

SENATOR HALFORD: Yes, | guess we can go through it
and decide.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: Frankly, no, 1 don"t want to
take the names from the __ (287)__ , which 1 have been. I would
rather go through these and take them from the beginning.

SENATOR HALFORD: Obviously, 1 hated that thought.
That"s why it was so hard to say it.

(Laughter)

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: I would much rather go through
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this documentation.

I also do not have - or | don"t know. There may be -
I*m not sure whether we have a copy of whether their testimony was
given under the Whistle Blower Act or not. I have not had an
opportunity to look through this and see what is there. We will
find that out.

What I would suggest 1is that we -each review the
information that we“ve got and then discuss who we would like tc
bring back - who we would like to bring before the Committee, set
a hearing, and have minutes waived, so to speak.

I agree with you. Ms. Rexwinkel has testified under oath
she has gone through so many peripheral allegations. | don"t know,

frankly, whether it 1is all embodied in these letters or not.

Certainly 1 have not heard anything that cause me to want her
removed from requisition here today. |In fact, 1 think there should
be -

SENATOR HALFORD: Well, there are some cross charges
in here.

CHAIRPERSON PEARCE: That"s very different, and I do
think that we need to clear that up. I rule that we have a
responsibility to the public to do so.

And | feel like Senator Collins does. Before we go into
confirmations of any of these people, | aim to get to the bottom of
this.

You have your homework.

(Whereupon, the Senate Labor and Commerce Committee

hearing concludes.)
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FISCAL NOTE
No. 1

STATE OF ALASKA Bill Version: 79
1991 LEGISLATIVE SfsiO N (H) Publish Date: 1/21/91

Revision Date: Department Affected: Commerce A Economic Dev.
Title: Executive Order transferring BRU:

Office of International Trade to DCED Component:
Sponsor: Rules Committee

Requestor: Governor COMPONENT S&WMPtaO.

Expenditures/Revenues: (Thousands of Dollars)

OPERATING FY 92 FY 93 FY 94 FY 95 FY 96 FY 97
PERSONAL SERVICES
TRAVEL
CONTRACTUAL
SUPPLIES
EQUIPMENT
LAND & STRUCTURES
GRANTS. CLAIMS
MISCELLANEOUS
TOTAL OPERATING 6 0 0 0 0 0

CAPITAL

REVENUE

FUNDING: (Thousands of Dollars)

GENERAL FUND 0 0 0 0 0 0
FEDERAL FUNDS

OTHER

TOTAL

POSITIONS:

FULL-TIMfe 0 0 0 0 0 0

PART-TIME
TEMPORARY

Estimate of current year impact:.

Prepared By: Guy Bell, Director Phone: 465-2505

AgmImstrauve services
q Date: January 1/, 1991

Approved by Commissioner: Glenn A. Olds ~
Agency: Department of Commerce A Economic'"Development Date: January 17. 1991

Distribution (by preparer): Legislative Finance, Legislative Sponsor, Requestor, OMB, & Impacted Agency(les).
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FISCAL NOTE
No. 2

STATE OF ALAS KAA Bill Version: EO 79
199.1 LEGISLATIVE SESSTON (H) Publish Date: 1/21/91

Revision Date: Department Affected: Office of the Governor

Title: Executive Order transferring BRU: Executive Operations
O ffice of International Trade to DCED

Component: 211

Sponsor: Rules Committee
Requestor: Governor COMPONENT SERIAL NO.

Expenditures/Revenues: (Thousands of Dollars)

OPERATING FY 92 FY 93 FY 94 FY 95 FY 96 FY 97
PERSONAL SERVICES
TRAVEL
CONTRACTUAL
SUPPLIES
EQUIPMENT
LAND & STRUCTURES
GRANTS. CLAIMS
MISCELLANEOUS
TOTAL OPERATING -N- -N- n -N- — — Q-

CAPITAL

REVENUE

FUNDING: (Thousands of Dollars)

GENERAL FUND -0- -0- 0- -0- -n- n-
FEDERAL FUNDS

OTHER

TOTAL -0- -0- -0- -n- -n- -n-

POSITIONS:

FULL-TIME 0 0 0 0 0 0

PART-TIME
TEMPORARY

Estimate of current year Impact:.

ANALYSIS: (Attach a separate page if necessary.)

Funding for the Office of International Trade exists within the state operating budget.
These funds w ill be transferred to the Department of Commerce and Economic Development
through the FY 92 budget process.

Prepared By: Michael Ar-Nxgl(*h. Direri-n r*y * __ Phone:  465-3616
Division: Administrative Services /? Date: 1- ]R-Ql
Approved gy Commissioner: 1w * may * *

Agency: Office of the Governor Date:

Distribution (by preparer): Legislative Finance, Legislative Sponsor, Requestor, OMB, & Impacted Agency(les).
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January 21, 1991

The Honorable Ben Grussendorf
Speaker of the House

P.0O. Box /

Juneau, AK 99811

Dear Speaker Grussendorf:

Under the authority of art. I1ll, sec. 23, of the Alaska
Constitution, | am transmitting Executive Order No. 79 which
would transfer the Office of International Trade from the
Governor®s Office to the Department of Commerce and Economic
Development, effective March 23, 1991.

In accomplishing the transfer, the Executive Order would effect
several changes. In addition to creating a Division of
International Trade in DCED, it would make it clear that the
"Alaska Foreign Offices,"” referred to in present AS 44.19.075,
are within and under the direction of that new division. It
would delete the present limitation in that statute of two
foreign offices (Tokyo and Seoul) since, 1in actuality, the state
presently has a third office in Taiwan and may wish to establish
other offices in the future. Also, it would place the director
and deputy director of the new division within the partially
exempt service (AS 39.25.120).

I believe that international trade will play an increasingly
important role for the Alaska economy over the years ahead and
that the State of Alaska can be a significant catalyst in the
development of that trade. The state"s efforts in that regard
can best be carried out by placing the responsibility for those
efforts in a new division in the Department of Commerce and
Economic Development - the agency with the overall mission of
fostering trade and business growth in the state.

I urge your support of this Order.

Walter J.~nckel
Governor



Alaska State Legislature

P.0. Box V
State Capitol
Official Business Juneau, Alaska 99811
MEMORANDUM
To: Members of House Special Committee Jan. 24, 1991

on International Trade and Tourism
From: Representative Tom Moyer, Chairmap ¢ a

Re: Committee schedule

For next week only, the Committee will meet on thefollowing
schedule to transactthe business noted:

e Monday, Jan. 28, 5 p.m. Labor and Commerce Committee Room 17.
Overview of international trade by the administration and Executive
Order 79.

e Thursday, Jan. 31, 11:30 a.m. Labor and Commerce Committee Room
17. Overview of the Alaska tourism industry.

We hope to firm up a permanent meeting time and phce iu be
announced next week. | also would be interested in hearing from
members the issues you would like addressed by the committee this
year.

To expedite the consideration of bills to be heard be! ; the
committee, the following information is necessary:

Written request for a hearing.
Sponsor statement.

Fiscal note (s).

Position papers.

Any additional backup information.

a s wNE

For questions about committee business, contact David Ramseur or
Tiffany Markey at 465-2973.
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COUNTRY SUMMARY - KOREA
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COUNTRY SUMMARY - CHINA (PRC)

The People's Republic of China (PRC) is Alaska's fourth largest trading
partner. ~ Heilongjiang Province and Alaska established sister-state relations
In 1985. Despite this good beginning, total Alaska exports have decreased 37%
since their high point In 1987." In contrast, exports to China's political rival
Taiwan have Increased 139% over the same period. What has been the cause of
this trade deterioration and what arc the prospects for reversing this trend?

Key Challenges/Issues:

* Political considerations. Three political factogs contributed greatly to the
rapid deterioration in Alaska-China trade; _(i changes the Magnuson Act
F_ro_hlbltmg foreign processors from operating within Alaska's 200 mile
imit _caused oxports of fish products to drop to zero; (4 national reaction to
the Juno 1989 Tiananmen Square Massacre brought China's MFN status into
question and restricted the atmosphere for free trade; and (3) openlnﬁ_ of
our State office in Taipei, Taiwan :hifted Alaska’s focus away from China.

* Economic considerations. Unlike “he Soviet Union, China has a convertible
currency. China has devalued is currency to 5.2 RMB/S (which is almost
equal to the black market rate of d.7 RMB/S).  Foreign currence/ reserves
remain a problem and foreign contracts require governmental approval.
Barter and trilateral trade are often necessary to make a contract
profitable. The economic situation in China, however, la continuing to
Improve and-the government has made recentefforts to help develop trade,
particularly in the Special Economic Zones (SEZ).

- risheries (development. The China National Fisheries Corporation (CNFC)
has closed their Anchorage office and relocated in Seattle. They have no
immediate plans to invest in on-shore processing in Alaska. Hatcher
technology has been sold to China but future potential appears limited due
to Japanese competition in this area. Possibilities exist for the exchange
and development of aquaculture technology.

« Timber development. Timber sales have remained constant despite the

changes in the political climate.  Heilongjiang is interested in reviving our
state relations on timber. There is a potential market for small and medium
sized interior timber in China, Possibilities for sales of partially processed
logs or pulp also need to be oxplored.

* Tourism development. Three factors have contributed to improved
possibilities of tourism development in China: (1) improved political
climate: (2% the opening of direct air routes to the Soviet Far East-possible
to see both sister states of Kharbarvoik (USSR) and Heilongjiang (PRC) in

ono trip; and (3) development of Hainan Island-possibly the next Hawaii in
the Pacific.

« Technological, educational ft cultural exchanges. Both Chinese and

* Alaskan counterparts appear Interested in reviving and strengthening
relationships.
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GLENDA MAYE CLARK. Glenda joined O H thispastDecember as Special Staff

Assistant under the Hickel administration. Her primary duties in this position
have been that of liasion beteween the Governor"s office and OIT. 1In order for her

to learn more about O H and its role in Alaskan trade, she has participated in our

office"s day to day activities by researching trade leads, problem solving, and
handling inquires regarding Alaskan-Soviet activities. She is an eight-year resident

of Alaska and has worked primarily in the private sector doing various managerial

jobs. Before she came to OH, she was Director of a grassroots organteation, Alaskans

For Legislative Reform. She received her Bachelors of Science and Nursing Degree

from the University of Kentucky in 1982.

SUE A. KINNEY, Sue isa 3l-year resident of Alaska and has worked with the office

as secretary to the director since 1985 when the positionwas moved from Juneau to

Anchorage. Responsibilities of the position include making extensive foreign and

domestic travel arrangements for both OIT personnel and in the case of trade
missions, other S O A offices and private 9ector officials. A thorough knowledge of
SOA procedures and administration is also necessary in drafting and formatting a
wide variety of correspondence, keeping the director®"s calendar and making

arrangements for foreign visitors wishing to meet with State agende9 and officials.

CYNTHIA M. SCHILLER. Cynthia joined the Office of International Trade in
August. She received a B.S. in Merchandising and a minor in Marketing from
Texas Tech University. Responsibilities of secretary/receptionist include directing
incoming calls, routing mall, filing, and correspondence. Greeting and directing

walk-ins, as well as updating mailing lists, are also part of her job.

LEOLA MARIE WEIMER. Leola isa fifthgeneration Alaskan who joined the Office

of International Trade in May of this year as the Project Assistant for the Third
Northern Regions Conference. Prior to coming to work at this office, Leola worked
inJuneau as a legislative assistant and as an analyst for Legislative Research. She
alsoworked in Washington, D.C. for Senator Murkowski. Leola has a B.A. in
Political Science and Japanese Studies from Wldtman College and an M.A.

in 51lno-

Soviet Relations from George Washington University. She speaks Japanese,

Chinese, German and Russian. She has studied in Japan for a year, worked in China
(PRC) for a year, lived inWest Germany for three and a half years, and visited the

Soviet Union. Leola is currently a trade specialistwith OIT.

Please Note: A profile of Lisa Froetad, an intern with OIT, will beforwarded later.



Notes R(fﬂ arqinﬁPreIimina \ Parti?ipation ofa Stra(t}egic Plan
r Alaska’s Economic Development and Trade

The enclgsed is a_ brief, broad-stroked, initial outline of features of such a plan to
generate input, critique, and participation.

Strategic plans are for the purpose of direction and perpetual update and refinement.

Staff oiln tPe Department of Commerce and Economic Develtorpme t ?re workin
toward a first refinement by February 1, Departments and friends of Alaska ar
being solicited for input.

lenn A Olds
ommissioner

Banuary 15.1991
ate
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STRATEGIC PLAN
Assumptions/Trends/Expectations: (Impacting on Commerce and Economic Development)
1 External Environment (The World)

2. Internal Environment (Alaska)

3. Scientific and Technical Environment

4, Moral and Spiritual Environment

3840W12891a



Elements of a Strategic Plan
Mission I. Improve climate for doing business with state, encouraging and supporting
economic development and commerece.
A.  Develop the "case™ for Alaska.
B.  Develop the "strategic plan™ for Alaska’s economic development,
C.  Reduce barriers and bureaucracy.
D.  Enhance support services.
E.  Strengthen Alaskan "presence” - D.C. - abroad.
F.  Devise "incentives™ - tax, profit, other.

3840W12891a



Mission I1I.

3840W12891a

Discover, encourage, enhance new opportunities:

Enlist university system, R&D.

Enlist arctic commission.

Enlist Foundation for Science and Technology.

Enlist allied agencies/state, federal and international.

Enlist private sector (chamber/professions/voluntary nonprofit).
Develop R&D/futurist arm.

Establish and staff Governor’s Council of Economic Advisors.
Develop integrative models for rural development.

Develop value-added opportunity in each sector,

0  departments and agencies

— I @ M Mmoo O W >



mission 1. Improve and facilitate infrastructure essential to growing quality public/private
partnership.

A Encourage and establish capital investment fund and program.
B. AcceIeArate Eaaad improve present partnership.

% 1D
ASHA
3, AEA
4, ATMC
0. ASMI
b. AAS
I other

C.  Change and reinforce international carrier Alaskan stops and services.
D.  Modify Jones Act to enhance trade.

E. Effect maior international trade agreements and programs

cag vestment
market §

1.
% value-a Vo rﬂ?”rt and services
é sclence and tec no o%/;y transfer

communications
Develop model training program for developing countries (AID).

Utilize new immigratjon Pollcg import essential intellectual and practical
skills ana leadership (Soviet Jews/Eastern Europe/Hong Kong).

H.  Recruit Hong Kong - capltaI/faC|Iltators-PaC|f|c.

.., Develgp dustrlal
L B\nc orage - ess|ons/health/serV|ces/d|str|but|on
malntenanc
2. Juneau - mmmg/flsherles recreation-related
3. VaI ez fossn fUel re ate /port/resources
gl a|r anks - kgagmmeras ctic, R&D, rural technology
et el -

@ M

Regiona Canada
%(ggmsula
Una|aska marltlme Services

nalakl

Nome 5% eria connect|on
Kotzebue/Barrow

Palmer/Mat-Su Valley - value-added/Ag.

J. Develog qlnte rate sectoral resources and services
tural resources |
enwronmental services
ﬁapm Investment

eat and human services
education

labor .

administrative models
transportatlon and facilities
revenye

%ncu ture
fish and game

= OO O YTCONI—

HH
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mission Iv.  Create new, gractlcal effective_models for interpreting and selling Alaska’s
unique resources and services to/for the world.

A, Integrative model for rural/developing/Arctic (ARDOR; "'Dutch Harbor")

B. Integrative model - rail/road/air/port/distribute (Fire Island; Nome/Siberian
connection)

C. Integrative model - ecreatron/wrlde[ne ss/tourism rrgPrlnce William Sound;
Denali Park; Kenai River; Homer; Inlan Passage/ aritime highway

D. Institute of the North - (Bob Henning; Arctic Comm., UofA, APU)
E. Native Cultural Center - (CIRA, AFN, tourism)
F.  Innovation in 219t Century technology:
t Energ}{uAteerngtta\ies fficj enc/ ernative source
B. Irar/ﬂ r(}ro/tlgarY/e eot aa]/ |omass?win
C. satelllte delivery systems

2 spa
53 Polar Fleets - Iaun?hrn qtellrte -NASA

ex erlment% els - total environment c Ptrol

at Nort Poe communications surveillance - environmental

monrtorrng earth
3. Seas
8. marine structures crty designs
C, srga}J c%rtunrenmargrrr]rg ot aso velopment
d. Qé) veIo erante gcmodu?ar |%¥er?ace rp ilroad/water (Anchorage,
€.

count art flshlng fleet development and reealr
1 e

orwegr ns %n

?1 facilities; f Harhor; Arctic
techno ogey Una akleet Norton Sound; L|tt e/Big Diomede; St.
Lawrence Island)

4. Arctic Agriculture
g g thermal, hot s V\Prlngs relnforcerﬂent land ofmldnlght un
. xHe msent growing ‘season rhythm New SPecies (Ssee Yul

C. kltchen garden/greenhouse growing effect

5. Housing
a. néw forms material design modular delivery -
economic/engr feflment/?/vaste dgwatercéi rq Y
dyamaxion m(? rnally inte raS systems (village communal

eans - re Iace Seattle

ervices - resiaent ar%rlzl satellite

6. Transportation
a.  new, forms sIurr combustlon engines, economic, efficient,
envirgnmentally s
. experl entalv cuum desr with MIT
C.  Ice-mobiles - cargo and tou |sts see the north - as new habitat

3840W12891a



Mission IV. (cont.)

7. Communica

. owortblfsatelllte te s - direct linkage baI delive
B. ?ar war ercsi srpn oﬁ (Genera gBro n and Ko?melskg
aser tec no ogy In energy transmlssmn energy as unit

"info matlond)
C data ase and data delivery systems regarding uniquely Alaskan
e mg
retic
;23 pofarllnkage Europe/America/Asia

8. SodeUnventk

a. indjgenous spiritual/holistic culturf - mtegvated modern,
technlca socl tt)/ one Iar&d/on 9eople gnlta/md ersity)
b. integrating eas est an Jth squth aial :
C. Inte ratln rural/urban educational systems; public/private
mo gso €00 eratlon? %ucp port .
d.  new forms of private pu partnership - "owner state” and
r|v te enterp
e orms capltal formation" - beyond barter and money to

new forms of "'exchange”

9. Trndo and Comm

a. new forms ofcross cultural and cross continent collaboration
new forms of "financial™ institutions, exchange, and monetary
system modification

10.  Tourism/Recreation/Education .,
g. nNew concepts and settings f?raunl ue. "‘Alaskan experience"
ne enwr nmeﬂts for trav (?/Ieamm |V|ng
rmceW| |am Soun

3) | % ssag
4 ANWAR Brooks Range, Arctic

Bering connection - linking N.A. and Asia

6) ot
¢ vﬁsmnes P?the ”EVYJH%”“SH frontiers - culture > ecosystems <
w?c? erness - woFr)l%er y

11, Waste
new technolg |es of use I’GC%/CHH .. transformation, disposal
. unique require nts of northiin |te ne mnovanon
C. new Indu trles or trans ormlrcljg ut| Ization_of weaponry
disarmament agre men} Isposal (U.S.JU.S.S.R.) especially
where we meet - Siberia/Alaska
structures, storage, prolongation, new food stocks, etc.

1840W12891a
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FORMAT

PRESENT PROGRAMS
OBJECTIVE AND RESOURCES PROGRANM PERSONNEL RESOURCES FUTURE
. Cl Litiai

Banking Services
Insurance Services
Administrative Services
Licensing

Sflctflxal Lsntzicaa
(other agencies)

Agflacloai
APUC
0Oil f Gas Commission
AEA
ASHA
AIDEA
ATMC
ASMI
AASA

1. Men Opportunities;

Private/public partnership

1V. Iif and £IltocLivfl_itodelai
Alaskmn/integrative/iaarke table
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ALASKA

INTERNATIONAL
TRADE DIGEST

2 Governor’s Office of

Vol. 3, No.

Steve Cowper, Governor

International Trade October 1990

Robert Poe, Jr., Director

Cooperation in a Changing World*
The Northern Regions Conference in Alaska

Hundreds of international leaders from 10 different nations
gathered in Anchorage last month, mapping out strategies
for cooperation among the Arctic regions and establishinga
permanent secretariat to give the region a collective voice.

"Hie gathering — the Third Northern Regions Conference
held from September 16-20— offered politi-
cal leaders, top businessmen and others
the opportunity to pull the region®s
diverse and often antagonistic voices
together on issues ranging from
trade ties to security concerns to
indigenous people”s rights. It
also offered an opportunity for
the "Wise Men of Arctic
Affairs™ — Terence Arm-
strong, George Rogers and
Graham Rowley — to connect
with the younger, emerging
leaders from the Soviet Union,

Japan and other Arctic nations.

"The Third Northern Regions Con -
ference — Cooperation ina Changing
World — was a blockbusting success," noted
Anchorage international lawyer/columnist Tony Smith.

Hie conference, organized by The Northern Regions
Conference Non-Profit Corporation, attracted 552 interna-
tional and national guests. The distinguished group in-
cluded 23 regional governors attending a two-day summit
on "Models for Environmental Cooperation”™ and 165

Inside...
Director Poe's Message
Korea Tourism News
Air Route Update
Gov. Cowpcrs Report

Seasonal Tourism
Trade Shows

Trade Lead Bulletin

Alaska-Canada Trade

international business leaders who issued a listof recom-
mendations fordeveloping trade relations in the Arctic
through the use of Asian and European capital. Some 200
participants also joined the conference"s Political and Social
Workshop Sections.

Wrote Howard Weaver, editor of the Anchor-
age Daily News: "Whatever else was ac-
complished at the Northern Regions
Conference in Anchorage last week,
one message should ring out
clearly: Alaska is fully capable of
hosting a complicated, multina-
tional assembly."

Ideally, a conference isa forum
that allows p pie toexplore
topics of mutual interest. "Plus
conference offered such an oppor-
tunity, particularly given thenaive
of the Soviet delegation. The caliber
of individuals brought together for
the Anchorage venue represented the
highest ranking-group of Soviets to visit
the West Coast of the United States since
Alaskans and Soviets began gingerly testing the limits of

perestroika in 198s.

Alexander Khomyakov, First Deputy of Economic Ties for
the Russian Federation, led a sixty-threemember Soviet
delegation that included governors from six Soviet territo-
ries, including the radical, market-oriented governor of
Sakhalin Island, Mr. Federov, as well as
a top KGB administrator responsible for
border guards on the edges of Soviet
territory. Soviet interest in the confer-
ence focused predominantly on the
International Business Forum and the
establishment of a permanent Northern

(s*v NHC page 5)
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A Message from

ALASKA

Alaska International

Trade Digest Director Robert Poe, Jr.

isn publication of the Governor®s
Office of International Trade.

««An Economic Forecast for Alaska =

Alaska International Trade Digest
provides Alaska businesses, govern-
ment officials, and foreign interests
with information on Alaska markets,
foreign markets, trade leads, country
profile information and office activi-

Every two months lreceivea complimentary
report from the investment banking firm of
Goldman Sachs on the current business climate
for the United States. Generally these reports
guide the reader on investment decisions, offering

ties. This publication ispaid for by
the Office of In emational Trade.

Editor, Laj out & Design
Bennett Brooks

Vol. 3, No. 2 October 1990

Staff of the
Office of International Trade

Robert Poe, Jr., Director

Anchorage Office
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

(907) 561-5585, FAX (907) 561-4577

Ginna Brelsford, Trade Specialist
Bennett Brooks, Trade Specialist
Tami Calvo, Administrative Asst.
Katelyn Carrigan, Trade Specialist
Lisa Curtis, Special Projects
Sue Kinney, Secretary
Leola Weimer, Trade Specialist

Tokyo Office
1-10, 4-chomc, Toranomon
Minato-ku, Tokyo 105

(8D-3-436-5285, Fax 436-5039

Kazunaga Hayashi, State Rep.
Mariko Kuroda, Market Specialist
Kimiko Muguruma, Secretary

Seoul Office
Kyobo Uldg., Suite 2112
1,1-ka, Chongro, Chongro-Ku
(82)-2-734-3381, Fax 734-3382
Kyung Sun Yang, State Rep.
Kyong- Suk Kim, Assistant Rep.
Sung Hoe Wang, Secretary

Taipei Office
71h F1, 11-16 Taipei World Trade Cntr.
5,1 bin Yl Road, Sec., 5, Tnlpcl, Taiwan
886-02-723-1882, Fax 723-1897

Li Chen, State Representative
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such tipsas thewisdom of buyingcommon

stocks versus bonds. The current edition, however,

takes a different approach, focusing instead on the 1991 business outlook for
America. The prognosis? Ina word: stagflation. Current economic trends, ac-
cording to the magazine, point to high inflation, stagnant economic growth and
significantly reduced corporate profits. These trends are predicted even if the
price of oil fallsback to $25 per barrel in 1991. It'sprobably no surprise to
Alaskans that this report docs not reflect the economic picture for Alaska. As
usual, the Lower 48 slates are generally unaware ofany economic activity in
Alaska.

The economic forecast outlined in the Goldman Sachs report does not come
close toapproximating the future of the Alaskan economy. Indeed, the trends
seen in Alaska"s vital economic statisticscould not be more different. Key
indicators, for example, detail a i ipling of Alaskan exports since 1986 and they
show the highest level of employment in the history of the state. Federal Ex-
press, the air freight giant, has completed in two years expansion plans that they
had considered stretching over five to seven years. The plans have direct and
important effects in Alaska. Federal Express now directlyemploys 600 Alaskans;
indirectly, the firm"sgrowth here means perhaps another 300 to 400 jobs.

United Parcel Service (UPS), meanwhile, recently received approval to flyanew
cargo route to Japan, and the firm has justopened a new facility in Anchorage.
Clearly, the air freight industry in Alaska has undergone a dramatic change. In
fact, exports leaving Alaska via air cargo have increased by more than 500% over
the last year alone. And there ismore. Alaska Airlines has received approval for
itsproposed air route to Magadan and Khabarovsk. Dutch Harbor has received
literally hundreds of millions of dollars in outside investment over the last year.
And, inwhat perhaps isthe most unbelievable trend, the once empty strip-malls
in Anchorage and Fairbanks are now filling up.

One negative phrase lIdon"t hear much anymore is, "International trade isnice,
but itwill never replace oil.” Oil isvery important to Alaska. This point is
indisputable. But the gains in international trade — Alaska®"s annual exports by
the end of 1990 are projected to reach $3.7 billion, up a staggering 200 percent
from 1986 levels — are not tobe downplayed. The growth in international trade
isone of the reasons Alaska®s economic forecast is looking so strong. None of the
positive indicators for Alaska shows signs of being affected negatively by the
current high price of oil.

Maybe it'sagood thing that those folksdown in the Lower 48 are largelyun-
aware of theeconomic activity in Alaska. Because, once Alaska"s bright eco-
nomic future isknown, the migration back toour state will dwarf the out-
migration witnessed in 1986 and 1987. For now, however, those Alaskanswho
survived the "lean times" are well-positioned to benefit from the state"s strong
economic foundation they helped to build. =

October 191)0



TAIWAN

CHINA

SOVIET UNION

A laska Delegation W oos Korean Tourism

Alaska once again participated in
Korea®"s major travel fair, grabbing the
attention of thousands of visitors and
winning an award for "SalesPromo -
tion Excellence."

The fair — the 1990 Korea World
Travel Fair (KOTFA) held September
6-9 in Seoul — s the premier overseas
travel industry event in Korea. This
year"s show attracted 92,000 visitors,
including 3,600 travel industry repre-
sentatives. More than 200 booths were
setup by displayers.

"KOTFA 1is theonly significant na-
tional travel show in Korea that
attracts destination organizations from
throughout the world." said Dana
Brockway, director of Alaska®s Divi-
sion of Tourism. "Our presence at
KOTFA sets us apart from other U.S.
destinations. The meetings held and
contacts made as a result of KOTFA
were invaluable for the Alaskan
tourism industry."

Tom Luce, sales representative for
Gray Line of Alaska, agreed: "Work-
ing under the umbrella of the state
agencies gives us an excellent platform
topromote the services we can
provide once a Korean tour company
makes acommitment tocome to
Alaska. KOTFA isan effectivepromo-
tional tool for us."

Alaska®"s booth — sponsored by the
Division of Tourism, the Office of
International Trade and Gray Line of
Alaska — offered the state the oppor-
tunity to further educate the Korean
traveler about tourism in Alaska. This
is the third consecutive year Alaska
has had a display at KOTFA.

"When |Ifirstvisited Korea for a
tourism promotional event, most
questions related tohow cold Alaska
was and ifwe had snow year round,"
said Katelyn Carrigan, trade specialist
with the Office of International Trade.

October 1090

at Seoul Trade Fair

"However, at KOTFA 90, many
people who visited the Alaska booth
already knew about Alaska and told
me they had heard about the big fish
and large bears in Alaska."

The importance of tapping into the
Korean market should not be under-
estimated. Last year, roughly 1,000
Korean tourists traveled to Alaska for
their vacations. The potential formore
is vast.

In 1989, when the Korean government
lifted all travel restrictions, the number
of travelers heading overseas increased
67.3 percent to 1,213,112; nearly 40
percent of that total was pleasure
travel. The trend has continued during
the first half of thisyear, with overall
travel up 32.2 percent. And the

Ministry of Transportation expects the
annual growth tocontinue until 1999,
when approximately 5.4 million
Koreans are likely to travel abroad.

"It isa remarkable figure that reflects
the potential for record making
history in the travel and tourism
market worldwide," said Chairman
U.S. Chung of Seoul Travel Service,
Ltd. in an article fora KOTFA paper.

Currently, 50 percent of all Koreans
traveling overseas head for Japan.
Another 25 percent select other desti-
nations in Asia. The question for
Alaska is: How toconvince Korean
travelers to visit Alaska? Tourism
officials have several suggestions:

(see Travel Fair page 9)

Korean Journalists Tonr Alaska,
Air Documentary Back Home

A recent tripby Korean televisionand
print journalists to Alaska appears to
have paid off, generating favorable
coverage inKorea and sparking new
interest in the state.

"The television coverage Alaska
received on Korean Broadcast System
(KBS) was invaluable," said K.S. Vang,
Alaska State representative in Korea.
"We had toemploy a temporary
person in the office just to handle the
calls regarding Alaskan tourism."

In August, nine Korean journalists,
including a team of four reporters and
producers from KBS, visited Alaska on
a familiarization tour sponsored by the
Alaska Division of Tourism, the Office
of International Trade and Superstar
Travel Service of Seoul, Korea. Super-
star provide freeair-fare to Alaska for

the journalists and K.S. Kim of the
Alaska State Seoul Office.

W h e in Alaska, the journalists
toured the state on the same six day/
five night package sold to Korean
tourists by Superstar Travel. They
visited Anchorage, Portage Glacier,
Alycska Resort, Kodiak. Columbia
Glacier and Valdez. Once the tour
ended, the KBS journalists stayed in
Alaska an additional four days to
continue filming in Anchorage,
Juneau, Admiralty Island, Kotzebue
and the Matanuska-Susitna Valley.

The journalists® impressions quickly
made itonto the airwaves. Each day
over a five-day period on Korea's
equivalent of "Good Morning Amer -
ica,"” a ten-minute section on Alaska
was featured.

(soc Korean Journalists page 8)
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ALASKA

Alaska-Soviet
Air Link

Alaska Airlines has won tentative
approval from the U.S. Department
of Transportation to operate passen-
ger flightsbetween Anchorage and
the Soviet Union. The service, ifap-
proved, will be the first regularly
scheduled flightsbetween Anchor-
age and the Soviet Far East.

According to plans submitted by
the airline, the company intends to
operate three flights per week from
Anchorage toMagadan and Khab-
arovsk. The regularly scheduled
flights, to be operated during the
summer months only, arc expected
to start June 17 and end 10 weeks
later, said Alaska Airlines spokes-
man Lou Cancelmi.

"VVeTe dipping our toes in right
now," said Cancelmi of theground-
breaking venture. "We"re going to

be creating a market there."

According to Cancelmi, the major-
ity of scats are expected to be
devoted to passengers traveling to
the Soviet Union on tour packages
put together by Alaska Airlines. He
added that the air carrier anticipates
flying 135-seat jets on the trans-
pacific route. Pricing of the flights
and tour packages isstill being
determined, Cancelmi said.

Alaska Airlines has been pursuing
approval of the Anchorage-
Magadan-Khabarovsk route for two
years. Alaska Airlines was the only
U.S. carrier bidding for the route.
Said Cancelmi: "The biggest

hurdles have been conquered now."

Federal Aviation Administration
officials in Anchorage say thenew
flights will require no special
changes inexisting regulations.
Some efforts, however, will likely be
needed toensure that Soviet airports
meet U.S. security standards, FAA
spokesman Paul Wegrzyn said. =
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ins Lucrative

Anchorage-Japan Route

Decision Boosts Area

United Parcel Service (UPS) haswon
final approval tobegin flying the
lucrative aircargo route between
Anchorage and Japan.

Ina U.S. Department of Transporta-
tion ruling handed down in late
August, UPS received permission to fly
six Anchorage-to-Japan routes each
week.
portation signed offon theagreement

The Japanese Ministry of Trans-

in early October, giving itsokay for
UPS to begin trans-Pacific flights of its
Boeing 747 as early as October 1.

The ruling spellsgood news forboth
UPS and the State of Alaska. For UPS,
the ruling secures the firman essential
niche in the air cargo business to A sjj .
In addition to
UPS, only
Federal Express
and Northwest
are permitted to
fly freighters
between the U.S.
and Asian mar-
kets.

"We"re ecstatic,” said Tom Leonard,
UPS Alaska division manager. "We"re
one of the very few cargo carriers that
have landing rights in Japan. There
are a very select few who can go in
there. It'sa great market."

For Alaska, the ruling means jobs and
the further establishment of Anchorage
International Airport as an essential
hub in the international air freight
market. UPS isexpected to hire about
100 new employees to handle the cargo
and small packages expected to be
shipped between Japan and the U.S.
That number could

further iIfUPS decides to hire customs

increase still

and brokerage clearance employees,
Leonard added.

Wce'rr nytntir," <nifl Tom h Oitivit, UPS

tvn/ select few who mil go in thru’. ItV
agreat market.

Image as Air Cargo Hub

According to Leonard, UPS will
handle the cargo out of itsnew 30,000-
square-foot, $10-million cargo-han-
dling facilityopened October 9. Le-
onard said UPS also is looking at long
range plans that may call for another
$15-million addition to its facility. Fur-
ther expansion depends on the econ-
omy and other factors, he added.

The new cargo route became avail-
able as a result of a bilateral aviation
agreement reached between Japan and
the U.S. last November. Emery World-
wide also sought the route, proposing
to flybetween Fairbanks and Japan.
Department of Transportation officials
apparently favored UPS"s greater
freight capac-
ity, its ability

Alnatui iljvision vuinngcr. "IVi'Vf aunof — * d:"vef .
the verif Ini' cargoranin* thathave ~ °°%° ™'V
hauling right> in /iif./n, There area stronger

market out-
look.

"(UPS) will afford more
public benefits to U.S. shippers,
forwarders and other consumers in the
U.S.-Japan air cargo market," the
Department of Transportation said.
The new UPS service links the carrier®s
hubs in Louisville, Kentucky; Ontario,
Canada; and California with Anchor-
age.

The new route is likely to boost UPS*"s
annual spending in Alaska from
roughly $7 million to $16 million,
Leonard said. The additional money
will be spent primarily on salaries,
airport landing fees, fuel and various
taxes, he added.
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N R C...(continued from page l

Kegions Forum. The Russian Federa-
tion was especially interested irt*he re-
gional cooperative orientation of the
Third Northern Regions Conference.
The gathering allowed Soviet partici-
pants lime tomake deals, sign proto-
colsand meet with fellow northerners
and Asians with an eye toward soak-
ingup information and dealson
market economics and democratic sys-
tems.

The impressive Soviet delegation was
complemented by an equally distin-
guished gathering of Chinese leaders
from Heilongjiang Province and
Beijing and Japanese leaders from
Hokkaido Island. Canadian leaders
from the Northern Provinces and the
capital of Ottawa joined old Arctic
hands from the U.S. and Scandinavia.

"A momentous gathering, "com-
mented Richard L. Walker, former
ambassador to Korea and adviser to
Alaska Governor Steve Cowpcr.

As Gov. Cowper noted inhiswel-
coming address, only time will tell
whether the conference was successful
in helping participants toview one an-
other more as partnersand friends in
regional cooperation and less as pieces
inadiplomatic game ofchess. Some
successess, howevei,are already
apparent and noteworthy:

<The establ.shment ofa permanent
secretariat for the Northern Regions
Conference. The secretariat, agreed to
by the key government leaders attend-
ing the conference, istoconduct
ongoing advocacy and research work
on northern models of cooperation in
economics, scienceand technology.

<A statement of intent signed by the
governors that calls on the Arctic
nations tomove beyond traditional
bilateral efforts and push for true re-
gional cooperation on issues of shared
importance. As part of the statement
notes: "The states, provinces, territo-
ries, counties and autonomous regions
of the North sharecommon concerns

October 1990
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regarding environmental protection,
economic well-being and the appropri-
ate role of regional governments in
decision-making which affects the
North."

=The signing of protocols and
memorandums of understanding.
Ainu leaders from Japan wishing to
return to Soviet-controlled Sakhalin
Island signed a Memorandum of
Understanding with Soviet leaders that
aims to facilitate the reunification of
the Ainu people. As well, eight

« SOVIET UNION

business people from the U.S. and
Soviet Union negotiated a protocol that
agrees to assess the technical and
economic feasibility of using Soviet
icebreakers topunch a northern sea
route for Pacific to Atlantic trade.

Northern Regions Conference staff
are currently compilingasummary of
conference proceedings. Ifyou have
any questions or comments, please
contact the NR C office in Anchorage at
561-2260. «

The Northern Regions Board ofDirectors would
like to recognize the following organizations for
their endorsementand supportofthe Third
Northern Regions Conference.

Alascom
Alaska Airlines
Alaska Centerfor International Business
Alaska Science and Technology Foundation
Alaska State Chamber of Commerce
Anchorage Convention and Visitors Bureau
ARCO Alaska
Arctic Research Commission
Central International Law Firm
Coopers and Lybrand
Federal Express
Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy - North Pacific Program
Fridtjof Nansen Institute
Hokkaido Island Governor's Office
Industry Science and Technology Canada - Yukon Region
Institute of Geography of USSR - Academy of Sciences
International Union for Circumpolar Health
limit Circumpolar Conference
North Slope Borough
Norwegian Polar Research Institute
Province of British Columbia
State of Alaska - Governor's Office
State of Alaska - Office of International Trade

I'utfe 5
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Cargo Jets, Soviet Relations and G lacier W ater:

BOTTLED ALASKAN glacier water in
Japan. A new stale office in Taiwan.
Jots carrying international cargo inand
out of Anchorage. Sister-state agree-
ments with the Soviets and others. A
tripling in exports abroad.

The last four years have seen great
change — and great progress — in
Alaska®s bid to strengthen itspresence
in international trade.

From Magadan to
Tokyo to Taipei, the
state”s efforts to
promote itsproducts
abroad and attract
foreign investment
here have matured
dramatically.

Today, small Alas-
kan fimisare tapping
overseas markets to
push their products.
Anchorage isemerg-
ing as a key link in the
world®s air cargo
network. High-level
trade delegations
between Alaska and
the U.S.S.R. are
strengthening our ties
with the rapidly
changing Soviet
Union. And annual
Alaskan exports
abroad are nearing the
$3-billion mark.

International trade as Solution

Four years ago, the picture was not so
bright. Alaskan potential in interna-
tional trade was obscured by a se-
verely troubled economy. Oil prices
and real estate values were down, the
state budget deficitand unemploy-
ment were up, and Alaska was on the
verge of a deep economic depression.
Action was needed.

Page 6

After taking office, this Administra-
tion immediately turned itsattention
to international trade as away to boost
and diversify the state*seconomy.

One of my firstacts as governor was to
transfer the Office of International
Trade (OIT) from the Department of
Commerce and Economic Develop-
ment and into the Office of the Gover-
nor. The move was designed to send a

hiwernor rowner nml lIinssinn Drpiihht offinals nt
signing ceremony tot trade and scicnittic cultural
erichange agreement, Mnstow, stay 1991).

signal: Alaska was serious about
international trade.

Itworked. Over the past four years,
Alaska has risen to the challenge and
promise offered by international trade.
Consider some of the successes.

In the first six months of 1990, Alas-
kan exports totaled $1.55 billion — up
sharply from the $522 million exported
in the firstsix months of 1986. Exports
of fish, timber and minerals are all up.
Though Asia continues to bo the
primary importer of Alaskan products,

our state's trade with the increasingly
important European market has grown
more than 400 percent, from $16
million in 1986 to $85 million in 1989.

Smalt Firms Tap Overseas Market

Such gains translate into badly
needed jobs for Alaskans. According
toa U.S. Department of Commerce

formula, each $1
billion in exports
generates about 8,000
jobs in Alaska. That
means at least 20, (XX)
Alaskans have jobs di-
rectly related to inter-
national trade, an
increase of more than
10,000 positions since
1986. In per capita
terms, exports are
more important toour
economy than toany
other state.

Such numbers are
important, but they
hide the individual
success stories that
have contributed to
the state®s interna-
tional trade gains.
With the encourage-
ment of OIT, dozens
of small businesses
have taken their
home-grown creativityand marketed
itabroad. Attakiska Vodka, Chinook
Beer and Indian Valley Reindeer
Sausage are justsome of themany
examples. Other firms — particularly
in the seafood industry — have taken
steps toproduce value-added specialty
items.

Just as exciting is the rapid emergence
of Alaska as a major aircargo hub.
Both Federal Express and United
Parcel Service have established world-
wide cargo handling facilities in
Anchorage; Lufthansa has set up

October 1990



TAIWAN m

CHINA

SOW T 1Imon

The Maturing of International Trade in Alaska

similar facilities in Fairbanks. And this
is just the beginning. With Alaska“"s
proximity to Asia, Europe and the U.S.
East Coast — and with the recent des-
ignation of Frcc-Tradc-Zones in
Anchorage and Fairbanks — the stale®s
strategic location iscertain to generate
still nore business.

W w Ties to Soviets, Others

There are also
successes in the
arena of international
relations — gains

that will play an 1,600,000
integral role both in
developing long- 1,-100.000
lasting trade partner- S
ships and inexpand- & 1,200,000
ing Alaska"s eco- 0 1,000,000
nomic base. %
800,000

In the past year, for 600,000
example, the state of
Alaska opened a 400.000
trade office in
Taiwan and signed 200000
an economic coop- O

eration agreement
with BritishColum-
bia. Both moves are
certain to increase

|tiosh)'s. ohp

opportunities for
trade and tourism.
We also have signed
trade agreements
with Taiwan, Korea and Japan, and
established sister-state relations with
Taiwan and Heilongjiang Province in
China.

But perhaps the most dramatic steps
have been taken in relations with the
Soviet Un! n. InJune 1988, we reo-
pened the historicgateway between
Alaska and the Soviet Union with the
Friendship Flight from Nome to
Providcniya. InOctober 1988, Alaska
signed a sister-state agreement with
Khabarovsk Territory — the firstever
agreement between the Soviet Union

October 1990

and a U.S. state. And just last month,
the Soviet Union was one of 11 nations
participating in the Northern Regions
Conference hosted in Anchorage.

The improved relations will undoubt-
edly mean business opportunities for
Alaskan firms. In fact, many Alaskan
businesses are already establishing
trading lies with Soviet counterparts

I1stHALF YEAR ALASKA EXPORTS 1986-1990

O

O

| |

O

i ] o
| [ |
&3 S
mg3 89

“ohpot ts tutor more than triptrd sincr Unt>, totonrt
toot, office ‘in thitfj. Ihr ahour rhort computes fllosknn
poparts for tlir first sin months of each ijoar.

and, in the long run, lam optimistic
that many more deals will be forged.
But there ismore to our relations with
the Soviets. Children from both
countries attend each other"s schools.
Scientists exchange valuable informa-
tion on subjects ranging from health
problems to fisheriesmanagement.
Native people can now travel freely
across the Bering Strait. Artists share
not only theirart, but theircreative
energy as well.

Such changes are impressive and

important. They have had an impor-

by Gov. Steve Cotoper

tant effect on our stale. But there is

much more tobe done.
New Cains Require Effort

In our relations with the U.S.S.R.,
Alaskan government and business
must work together to help Soviet
society and itseconomy incorporate
the principles ofdemocracy and capi-

talism. Elsewhere, we
must work to further
diversify and
strengthen the Alaskan
Just-in-time
inventory, increased
tourismand new

economy.

relations with Europe
are justsome of the
areas the state can look

Fish to next.

Timber

Polrol _
Coal But these moves will

Minorals not come without hard

Miscellaneous work and an eye to the
future. Our relations
with the Soviets — like
our gains in interna-
tional trade — must be
nurtured in the years
ahead. Tics tooverseas
governments and firms
must be maintained
from year toyear and
administration to ad-
ministration ifAlaska is
to continue benefiting

from itsunique locale.

Alaskan firms from Alaska Wilder-
ness Gourmet to Alaska Seafood to
Yukon Pacificare using their energy,
creativity and resources to actively
pursue the benefits of international
trade. lhey have brought billions of
dollars in business and thousands of
jobs to Alaska. They promise to bring
still more in the future. Their efforts
— and themomentum generated in
the past four years — deserve our con-
tinued support. m
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Trade Lead Bulletin

Export Trade Leads

JAPAN
IN Imuimjvx (A>FIK)fulion

Mr. Y. Toyama

39-307 Yashio 5-chomc 6

Sliinagawa-ku, Tokyo 140, Japan

Tel: 03-799-0534

Fax: 03-799-9553

TIx: 2427565

Trading firm interested in importing frozen
ycllo\yfin sole (whole), frozen or dressed
Alaska pollock, frozen rock fish (whole) and
frozen Alaska pollock surimi.

S:iwa Sluilen

Mr. Toshio Sawa, President

1347-3 Takamiya-cho

Hil-onc-shi, Shiga-kcn 522-02, Japan

Tel; 0749-221-175

Fax 3749-221-175

Scaf- txI wholesaler interested in purchasing
live hair crab.

Ahiirui Kabo Co., Lid.

Mr. Yutaka Uchikawa, Marketing Manager

3-12-13 Shinhamacho

Shiogama-shi, Miyagi-kcn, 985. Japan

Tel- 022-364-3733

Fax: 022-364-3755

Japanese firm interested in Greenland turbot,
rock sole roc, rex sole, flathcad sole, arrow-
tooth flounder, black cod, Pacific cod, Pacific
Ocean perch and rockfish. All frozen.

KOREA

R?
Mackerel Imports Needed

Korea islooking to import roughly 2,000 tons
of frozen mackerel to offset a poor catch by
domestic fisherman. The ruling, handed
down by the National Fisheries Administra-
tion in Korea, permits the additional imports
through the end of December. For further in-
formation, please contact Bennett Brooks,
with OIT, at 563-8226.

Boom Hu Trading Co., l.t.

Mr. Yong Sung Kim, President

Tongjin Building, 5th Floor

11218,2-Ka, Hankang-Ro, Yongsan-Ku
Seoul, Korea

Fax: 02-796-2792

Tel: 02-797-6248/9

Korean trading firm is interested in importing
Pacific cod and other fish from Alaska.

New Star Trading Co.

Mr. Y.D. Kim

16-1, Noryangj in-Dong

Dongjak-ku

Seoul, Korea

Fax: 02-815-7221

Tel: 02-813-7220

Korean trading firm interested in importing
fresh Alaskan salmon. Also seeks 5,000- to
15,000-squarc-foot cold storage facility near
Anchorage International Airport.

Korean JournaliStS...(continued from page 3)

The spots — promoting Alaska as a
prime tourism destination — high-
lighted fishing, shopping, glaciers, and
native and Eskimo cultures. Viewers
were treated to shots ofa 70-pound
halibut being landed off Kodiak Island
and bears playing at Pack Creek on
Admiralty Island. They also learned of
the availability of reindeer antler —
highly appreciated in Korea for its
medicinal value — and they had their
impressions of Alaskan weather chal-
lenged.

l'utfe 9

“Utwas very surprising tomany Kore-
ans tosee people in bathing suits water-
skiing at Big Lake," said K.S. Kim, an
assistant representative in the Seoul
office.

believe Alaska iscovered with iceand

"Many people in Korea still

snow year round."

KBS was equally impressed with the
reaction to the show, suggesting they
would like to visitagain next year. Said
Seong Kyu Park, a KBS producer:
"Until lvisited Alaska myself, 1had no

Kaiser Trading & Consultant Corp.

Mr. Don-Kwan Choi

K.P.0. Box 1867

Seoul, Korea

Fax: 02-242-8678

Tel: 02-247-6607

Telex: TSAMC K33304

Company interested in metal transformers,
metal (steel) scrap exports and non-ferrous
metal scrap exports (copper, aluminum).

TAITWAN
Scapro Co.. Ltd.

Mr. SiriusLin

14F-2, No. 6. Lane 144

Minrhuan W. Road

Taipei, Taiwan

Fax: 886-2-523-0662

Tel: 886-2-523-0272

Company interested in importing Alaskan
fish, most notably Pacific salmon and halibut.
Interested in both fresh chilled and frozen.

IT 1-
fc(J: r0 Qa%%(())nal ?rtlf%?maSt?gr?

idea of the size of Alaska. lwish we
could have stayed another two weeks to
film Alaska more thoroughly."

K.S. Yang agrees with thewisdom of a
return trip. Said Yang: "The articles
and television coverage Alaska received
following the journalists® trip to Alaska
would be too expensive topurchase in
the form of advertisements. And the
advertisements could not provide

information in such detail.”” =
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Alaskan Travel Indtistiy Looks to Boost

State’s

The Alaska Tourism Marketing
Council (ATMC) isspearheading the
state’s first industrywide effort to create
and promote seasonal tourism in
Alaska.

Working through a committee chaired
by Anchorage Convention & Visitors
Bureau President Bill Elander, the
ATMC issponsoring an indus-
trywide conference November
19-20 in Anchorage to develop
a range of tour packages
designed to attract "off-
season” visitors to Alaska.

The conference — a follow-

up toan April 1990 study — has
two goals: 1) tocreate a definitive
inventory of events, facilities, attrac-
tions, lodging and transportation
options during the off-season; and 2) to
take the first steps to form specific
packaged tours that could be offered in
the fall, winter and spring of the 1991 -

92 season.

According to Alaska Division of
Tourism Visitor Statistics Program
estimates, just 13 percent of the state’s
435,300 tourists in 1988-89 visited
between October and March. Industry
experts cite several reasons for the low
numbers.

One hurdle, they say, is the lack of
cruise and cruisc-tour operators during
the off-season; most operators head
south at the end of the summer. The
dearth of marketing campaigns aimed
at the off-season traveler also hurts.
Potential visitors stay away, unaware of
Alaska®s tourism possibilities in these
months and misinformed about the
state"swintertime temperatures.

Much of the solution, the experts
suggest, lies in putting together pack-
ages that appeal to likely off-season
tourists — individuals considerably
younger and more adventurous than

October 1990

Seasonal

Tourism

by Sally Suddock, Alaska Tourism Marketing Council

the typical 54- to 57-year-old visitors
who tour the state in the summer. The
ATMC study in particular highlighted
the gains tobe realized by targeting
certain international markets.

Scandinavians and Northern Europe-
ans, for example, could be lured to
Alaska for the slate"s excellent snow

The dearth of marketing annjmgns aimed at the
off-season traveler also hurts. Potential visitors

toy away. unaware of Alaska off-season tourism
fiossibilities ami misinformed about the shite's

wintertime weather.

conditions — an important selling point
due to Europe®s inconsistent snowfalls
in recent years. Tour packages, the
study suggested, could include cross-
country skiing, downhill skiing, dog
mushing and Native culture.

Japanese travelers — enthralled by the

Travel Fair...(continued from

=Highlight Alaska"s comfortable
summer temperatures. Summer brings
hot and humid weather to the Korean
peninsula. Alaska offers relief from the

heat.

- Push Alaska"s outdoor beauty.
Many Koreans have a great attraction to
Alaska®s mountains, streams, glaciers,
and wildlife. Alaska®s natural strengths
must be stressed.

=Publicize Alaska®s large Korean
population. Alaska has the greatest
pcr-capita concentration of Koreans in
the U.S. This means tourscan k*

crafted to meet Korean travelers” needs.

northern lights and a» ractions such as
the Interior®s hot springs — could be
tempted with upscale, guided tours
selling the stale"s natural wonders, the
study said Finally, according to the
report, packages promoting wilderness
telemark skiing, snowmachining and
other more adventurous activities could
be marketed toGerman tourists.

The ATMC
conference will attract repre-
sentatives from all facets of
Alaska®s travel industry —
tour companies, transportation

ishoping the

firms, lodging operators and

the govcrnment/nnn-pi ofits

that manage lands and public
facilities throughout the state.

Further information on the conference
can be obtained from Sally Suddock,
conference coordinator, at 719 E. 11th
Ave., Anchorage, 99501; 907-272-7500.
The conference will be held at the Egan
Center in Anchorage. The registration
fee is$25. =

page 3)

such as offering Korean-speaking
guides and Korean food.

Promote inexpensive package tours.
Many Koreans join associations formed
around shared interests, such as fishing
or cards; ninny also travel abroad in
these same groups. Lower-priced tours
organized around particular interests
would likely attract these associations
and erase many Koreans® fears that
overseas travel is prohibitively expen-

sive.

Alaska®s linage in Korea isstrong.
With staleand private sector efforts,
Alaska can hope to increase itsshare of
Korean visitors in the years ahead. m
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Alaskan Firms
A gain Heading to
FOQDEX Ja+:n

Eight Alaskan firms will be heading
to Japan next March, looking to
showcase their Alaskan-made food
and beverage products at Asia’s
premier food exhibition.

The annual show, FOODEX Japan,
regularly attracts thousands of
exhibitors and visitors. Last year®s
show — the 15th annual — drew
nearly one thousand exhibitors from
41 countries and more than 80,000
visitors. The Alaskan firms partici-
pating lastyear all placed sales
through contact jmade at the show.

At the 1991 show, tobe held March
12-16 outside Tokyo, the Alaska State
OfficeTokyo will underwrite and
staff three booths and work with the
Alaskan firms paying $1,000 each to
participate in the exhibit. The
Alaskan firms are: Alaska Wild Berry
Products, Trapper Creek Smoking
Co., Wetco Inc./Alaska Mountainlop
Spirits Co., Alaska Wilderness
Gourmet Inc., Alaska Herb a..d Tea
Co., Alaska Company Inc., Silver
Lining Seafoods and Independent
Cordova Alaska Fish Co.

Kaz Hayashi, Alaska Stale represen-
tative in Tokyo, said of FOODEX:
"This fair isvery important, not only
among Japanese businesses but also
other Asian firms. FOODEX plays a
key role in establishing food market-
ing trends in Japan for the next year."

The show offers foreign companies
important access ata time wher.
Japan is taking steps to increase its
imports. Japan®s yearly food imports
from the U.S. increased 15 percent in
1989, according to Japanese figures.

Among the Alaskan products to be
showcased arc: smoked salmon,
honey, chocolates, vodka, jams and
jellies, jerky and glacier water. =

I' »>fC ID
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INTERNATIONAL TRADE SHOWS

IIONG KONG

INTERNATIONAL FITNESS * HFAL.THCARF I:\1111U I E>N.to
be heldatHong Kong Convention & Exhibition Centre. Opportunity
to display natural products and services in areas of nutrition, fitness,
beauty. Contact Miss Edza Li, Gardner-Caldwcll Communications,
Hong Kong, 543-5922, or Bennett Brooks, OIT, 563-8226.

April 4-7

INVESTMENT A 1ITADT *91 the 2nd intern: tional forum aimed at
bringing together industrialists, investorsand cr trcprcuncrs from Asia
and dieworld. Formore information,contact Mr. Stanley Chou, Hong
Kong, at 852-892-0511, or Bennett Brooks, OIT, 563-8226.

May23-26

JAPAN

March 12-16 1-001H-X JAPAN M. The largest exhibition in Japan for food and
beverage. Over 80,000 domestic and international food industry visi-

tors expected. Contact: Bennett Brooks, OIT, 563-8226.

Nov. 22-25 K(C M-.fMITOK"I TAIR. tobc hcldallhc Kobe International Exhibition
Hall. Show organized by the Kobe City government For more infor-
mation, contact: Kobe ImportFairCouncil, 078-331-8181 (phone) or
078-322-6073 (fax), or call the Alaska Suite Office Tokyo.

TOKYUIN 11 RN.VI IIDN\I ARISII0V. attheTokyo International
Trade Center. Organizers expect 300 participants from 25 countries
and 100,000 visitors. Contact: TIAS Secretariat, c/o Art Press Center
Inc., 03-448-0511 (phone) or 03442-1610 (fax), or call die Alaska
State Office Tokyo.

Jan. 18-21

5 SINGAPORE

rim virne Astan INTERNATIONAT HIO >pkocEssine
RACK A; INC! LXIIIIU IH1s.-, t" M FI: SC: tobeheldatWorld
Trade Centre, Singapore. An exhibition targeted exclusively atbuy-
ers, specifiers and distributors of food processing and packaging
equipment. For more information, conutct: Eileen Lavinc, U.S. rep-
resentative. 301-656-2942, or Bennett Brooks, 01T, 563-8226.

Sept. 25-28

17 IWAN

June 23-27 THE HHItli TAIWAN INTERNATIONAL BI ST FOOD PROD
ucts &1 IPMEN1 FAIR I.to be held at TW T C Exhibition
Hall, Taipei. Last year 3show attracted more titan 150, (XX) visitors.
Contact: Benncit Brooks, 01T, 563-8226.

W3J5»

UNITED KINGDOM

Apr 28 -May 2 Till. 7111 INTERNATIONAL I*>ul> A DRINK EXHIBITION.
London, England. One of the top food and beverage shows in the
world. Formore informntion.contactBcnncu Brooks,0l1T, 563-8226.

(Sen Trade Show* page 12)
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Alaskan Businesses Score W

Tlic Goodwill Games held in Seattle thissummer may have
been a public relations nightmare for organizer Ted Turner.
Hut fora group of 15 Alaskans who chose tomix business
with pleasure by promoting their products and services at
the Goodwill Games Trade Show held in conjunction with
the athletic event, the two weeks couldn®"t have been better.

"We"re sending samples toa food broker inGreece as a
follow-up to contacts made at the Goodwill Games Trade
Show," said Mark Wilson, president of Wetco and Alaska
Mounlaintop Spirits Company. "The company inGreece
currently imports specially items from around the world and
they came to us interested in glacier iceand water."

Importers inGreece also expressed a keen interest incom -
puters from Kootzroowoo Government Service in Angoon.
Other prospects included group tours from Taiwan, salmon
skin exports worldwide, and the sale of technology for a
solid waste problem inThailand.

"We had a tremendous response," said Jim Cucullu of
Hobbs industries. "l am currently followingup on many
leads generated from Third World countries — areas that
have a real need for the technology we can provide to
overcome theirenergy and solid waste problems.™

The Governor®"s Office of International Trade (OIT), in
association with the Alaska Stale Chamber of Commerce,
sponsored the Alaska State booth at theshow. Unlikemany

CHINA

SOVIET UNION

in at Goodw ill Games

trade shows, the event was open to the public foronly four
hours on the firstday of the show. The remaining two and a
halfdays of the event were spent meeting with the more
than 150 foreign buying delegations from 30 countrieswho
were invited to theevent by trade show organizers.

"The Alaskans inattendance were fortunate," said Katelyn
Carrigan, organizer of theevent for OIT. "Alaska was
unique in the minds of thebuying delegates; there was a
great deal of interest in meeting with Alaskans. There was
Jways meeting activity at our booth."

Companies or state agencies represented at the trade show
inperson or with brochures included the Alaska State
Chamber ofCommerce, the Division of Tourism, the Alaska
Seafood Marketing Institute, the Alaska State Museums,
Hobbs Industries, Southeast Conference, Sealand, Alaska
Mounlaintop SpiritsCompany, Arctic Slope Regional
Corporation, Arctic Crossroads Trading Company, NANA
Corporation, Port of Anchorage, Fairbanks Convention and
Visitors Bureau, Mat-Su Convention and Visitors Bureau,
and Kootznoowoo Government Services.

"The Goodwill Games Trade Show was an excellent oppor-
tunity for Alaskan businesses,"” said Kathy Tarr, Anchorage
officemanager for the Alaska State Chamber ofCommerce,
"llie direct contacts made be ”.veen Alaskan businesses and
the foreign delegates were very beneficial. The mystique of
Alaska was a marketing tool that got attention." =

A laska, British Columbia W ork to Strengthen Trade Ties

Alaska and British Columbia recently took the first steps
towards strengthening trade ties, discussing possible ways
to improve transportation links between the two regions.

Ina late July visit to British Columbia, International Trade
Director Bob Poe met with several Canadian officials and
executives in the first formal trade talks to be held since the
signing of recent economic cooperation agreements between
Alaska and British Columbia. Talk quickly turned to the
need formore direct air routes — both for passengers and
cargo.

"logically, the first place to focus our attention in develop-
ing a successful economic relationship with British Columbia
is transportation routes," said Poe, noting that nearly all
routes from Alaska pass through Seattle. "This occupied
95% of the meetings lhad."

One possibility, raised ina meeting with Ed Crauvog, vice
president with Canadian Airline International, isan air route

October 1990

from Calgary to Anchorage and then on to Tokyo. Canadian
Air currently flics the Calgary toTokyo route, and Poo said
the airline is interested inwinning the right to stop in
Anchorage. Such a flight would require permission from
Transportation Department officials in Washington, D.C.

"Ibis type of weekly flightmay make sense for joint Lake
Louise, Banff and Alyeska ski trips from Japan," said Poe. "I
believe (that pushing for)... Anchorage stopover rights is
our best short-termopportunity.”

Poe and Ray Holland, director of the Canada/U.S. Branch
of the Ministry of International Business and Immigration,
considered another idea: an air-sca-rail cargo link stretching
from Tokyo to the East Coast of Canada, Ilie plan envisions
cargo flights from Tokyo to Anchorage, container ships from
Anchorage to Prince Rupert, and rail cars across to the
Eastern seaboard. Poe said officials are expected to pursue
the transportation link possibilities in thecoming months. =
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Alaska International Trade Digest
Subscription Form

Please placeme on your mailing list:

Name :

Organization:-

Address:--—-—-—-

City, Stale, Zip:-

FAX: Telex:

State of Alaska
Office of the Governor
Office of International Trade
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorago, Alaska 99503

»  KOREA

Trade Shows...(continued from page 10)

UNITED STATES

Nov.29-Dec.2

October 1991

THIRD U.S./CIIINA JOINT SESSION UN

INDUSTRY, TRADE. AND ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMEN T, to be held at the Seattle
International Trade Center. Conference pro-
vides opportunity to meet with Chinese busi-
ness leaders and trade officials. Contact:
Center for International Cooperation, 206-728-
1561, or call Bennett Brooks, OIT, 563-8226.

USA SHOWCASE 31. will be held in
Budapest, Hungary. An exclusive exhibitionof
U.S. products, equipment and services avail-
able to the Eastern European marketplace.
Contact: USA Showcase "91, 713-266-0610
(phone) or 713-974-2058 (fax).

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Permit No. 105

Anchorago, AK
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Steve Cowper. Governor

Second Korea-Alaska Trade Fair

Despite monsoon rains, Governor
Steve Cowpcr 3 cancellation due to the
Special Session, and other major
activities taking place in Seoul simulta-
neously, attendance at the second
Korca-Alaska Trade Fair (KATFA) well
exceeded last year"s event.

"KATFA "90was an un-
qualified success," said
William Cullinane. Mr.
Cullinane organized a
booth at the KATFA trade
show representing the
Juneau Economic Devel-
opment Council, Goldbelt
Inc., Inn at the Waterfront,
Juneau Convention and
Visitors Bureau, Alaska
Seafood, Douglas Island
Pink & Chum, and
SEALASKA Corporation.

KATFA "90was held
June 18-20 at the Seoul
Hilton in Seoul, Korea.
Fifty-five Alaskans at-
tended KATFA represent-
ing over 40 private sector
and stategovernment de-
partments. "Contacts made with South
Korean business and government
officialsduring the KATFA event will
pay dividends for Alaska businesses,"
said Bob Poe, Director of the Office of
International Trade.

Inside...

Director Poe's Message..... ... 2
Gov. Cowper's Report....... ... 3

Northern Regions......cee... veune. AG
Japan OfTice News.............

I n

rram left to gt KS.

Governor's Office of International Trade

A ribbon-cuttingceremony opened
the2 1I/2 day KATFA event with a
wide variety of dignitaries including
the President of Korea Gas, Mr. Hec-
Sung Moon; theChairman of KOTFA
and nonorary representative of the
State of Alaska Mr. S_K. Lee; the

Hlagkan representatives at KT 90 press conference,
Vang, liana Drockiveg, Jarne fimpyk
ambassador Hdard alker;, Dob Poe, Rep. Dave Dunley,
and George Krusz.

President of the Korea National
Tourism Corporation, Mr. Young-Kil
Cho; the Chairman of Hyundai Heavy
Industries, Mr. M.J. Chung; and past
Minister of Trade and Industry, Mr.
J.H. Keum. Representing the U.S. side
was U.S. Ambassador to Korea Donald

Taiwan Office Update..... ... é
Trade Lead Bulletin......... wo..
Seafood NEWS....vees wevenes -;b
Trade ShOWS....ccccevvevenee.

M easured Success

July, 1990

Robert Poe. Jr.. Director

Results

Gregg; past U.S. Ambassador Richard
Walker; President of the Alaska State
Chamber of Commerce, George Krusz,
Mayor Bill Noll of Seward represent-
ing the Alaska-Korea Business Council
and Bob Poe representing Governor
Cowper.

Miss Alaska USA, Karin
Meyer, greeted approxi-
mately 300 Korean
business and government
leaders who attended the
grand reception following
the ribbon-cutting cere-
mony. The reception fea-
tured Alaskan seafood,
Attakiska vodka and
Chinook beer products
which were donated by
Icicle Seafoods, Cook
Inlet Processing, and 10th
and M Seafoods, as well
as Alaska Mountaintop
SpiritsCompany and
Alaska Brewing Com -
pany.

Approximately 50

journalists representing a
variety of print media and both major
television networks in Korea attended
the KATF A press conference. Both
KBS and M13C featured the Alaskan
visiton theirJune 19 morning news
edition, showing 4 minutes of coverage
of thegrand opening event and trade
show.

Coming from as faraway as Pusan
to attend the trade show, Korean
business people showed interest in
importing Alaskan fish, timber, vodka,

(see KATFA page 1)
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JAPAN I's KOREA

A message from D irector
Robert Poe, Jr.

-Why KATFA "90was a Success =

KATFA "90was perhaps even more successful
than KATFA "89. However, thissuccess came in
spite of some very shaky days leading up to the
event. Ten days before KATFA "90was scheduled
tobegin Governor Cowper was forced, due to the
Special Legislative Session, towithdraw from
leading the Alaskan delegation to Seoul. Next, we
learned that the Korean Chamber of Commerce and Industry (KCC1l), aco-
sponsor of the event, would be unable toattend KATFA due toa conflicting set of
meetings in Seoul. Hawaiil was staging a tourism trade show in Seoul at the same
time. Finally, the president of the Alaska Korea Business Council, a co-sponsor,
announced that while he would be in Seoul theweek of KATFA, he would not be
participating in the trade fair.

In spite of all thisKATFA 90 was a big success, but why?

First, a lot of hard work went into the preparations for KATFA 90. Katelyn
Corrigan and a long listof Alaskans she was working with did an excellent job
with the Alaska-side preparations. Alaskan participants were well prepared for
their trip to Korea. Special arrangements and schedules were made and re-made.
K.S. Yang and theother members of the Alaska State Office inSeoul took care of
every detail on the Korean side. Everything was handled from invitation lists
and facility arrangements to the ice carvings at the opening reception. And our
Korean advertising firm, Nam, did an excellent job inpromoting the event. There
were over 50 journalists at the KATFA 90 press conference in Seoul. Try getting
50 journalists to show up foranything in Alaska.

But, all of these advance preparations are to be expected, that"s0IT"s job. The
real reason underlying the successof KATFA "90should go to the Alaskan
participants and the Alaskans who preceded them for somany years. What
became clear at the opening reception and ribbon cutting ceremony was that all
of the high powered Koreans who attended came due toa true affi lily they have
for Alaska and Alaskans. Alaska has definitely built a strong base of support in
Korea which has come from many years of trading and friendship.

The other accompanying reason why KATFA "90 was successful is the Alaskans
who traveled to Seoul. They traveled to KATFA with a true Alaskan spirit. They
were warm and personal and carried a belief in the future potential that Alaska
and Korea have as trading partners. Some came to KATFA already knowing
Korea and Koreans, otherscame to learn and toexplore possibilities. But all
came with the Alaskan warmth and charm that has built this strong relationship
with Korea.

KATFA "90was asuccess inmany ways. The opening receptionwas well
attended. Many topdignitaries assisted in the ribbon cutting ceremony. The
seminar and booth exhibits were all well attended. Several deals were even
signed at the event itself. U.S. Ambassador Donald Gregg commented tome
when leaving theopening reception, "This was honestly a super event, lonly
wish more states knew how todo itright like Alaska".

The real success isseeing the solid footing that underlies the Alaska/Korea
partnership. =
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Governor Cowper M eets with Soviet President Gorbachev on

Productive Visit to

A meeting with Soviet President
Gorbachev, the signing ofa new trade
und cultural exchange agreement with
Alaska and an address to leading
American businessmen and their
Soviet counterparts highlighted my 10-
day visit to the Soviet Union in late
May .

Planswere made forsome 60 top
Soviets to travel to Anchorage in
September for the Northern Regions
Conference, talkswere held with key
Soviet aviation, fisheriesand arctic
science officialsand Imet with Ameri-
can Ambassador to the Soviet Union
Jack Matlock.

Iconsider the trip a success for
several reasons. Important contacts
were established at the highest levels
in the Soviet government, which are
certain to prove invaluable as Alaska
continues to lead the nation inimprov-
ing relationswith our neighbors. lwas
pleased to hear from top Soviet
officials including President Gor -
bachev himself, that they appreciate
Alaska“s efforts.

The agreement 1signed with the
Russian Federation, the largest of 13
states in the country which encom-
passes 1*15 million people, should
advance Alaska trade and scientific
and cultural exchanges. Alaska isone
of only four states with such agree-
ments with the Federation.

ltraveled to Moscow at the invita-
tion of the US-USSR Trade and Eco-
nomic Council, an organization of
some 350 American companies and 200
Soviet trade organizations, designed to
promote tradebetween the two
countries. The Council docs an excel-
lent job of overcoming the cultural
barriers that inhibit trade between the
US and Soviet Union.

duly 1990

My message to the Council was two-
fold: be persistent, and learn from
those who are breaking ground,
including many Alaskans.

"Keep at it Ifthe proposal isbasi-
cally sound, you can probably make it
work,"™ 1 told several hundred at the
Council meeting. "It"s possible to be
optimistic without being utopian and
it's possible to be helpful without
being presumptuous.™

Iwas proud todetail the multitude
of Alaska-Soviet trade ventures
including those involving the Alaska
Commercial Company, Alascom,
mineral and fishing operations. The
lessons 1told the Council and which |
believe Alaskans have learned from
their several years worth of dealings
with the Soviets, include:

=Patience and flexibility. Our
economic systems are so different
there isample opportunity formisun-
derstanding. Sticking with itwill pay
off in the end.

=Mutual benefit should be the
operative term. Joint venturepromot-
ers from the U.S. should carefully
think out and explain the benefits to
the Soviets, because they oftendo not
understand them.

=Personal relationships are vitally
important. We have learned in Alaska
that mutual trustand friendshipsgo a
long way in helping with business.

=Remember that the U.S. is the
symbol of a free-market economy.
lhose new relations with the Soviet
Union offer a historic opportunity to
Americans, but also carry an obligation
to be ethical and honest.

The three-page trade and scientific/
cultural exchange agreement with the
Russian Federation calls for enhanced
contactsbetween local governments,
youth, cultural and scientificgroups,
exchanges of expertiseon environ-
mental problems and formation of a
jointcommission tomeet in Ahska
and Moscow.

the Soviet Union

by Gov. Steve Cowper

lsigned the agreement on behalf of
Alaska and for the Soviet side, itwas
signed by Leonid Gorshkov, deputy
chairman of the Russian Federation
Council of Ministers.

My other activities in the Soviet
Union included:

=Meetings with First Deputy
Minister Vitalii Lushnikov, the second
highest official of the Soviet Ministry
of Fisheries, who pledged further
cooperation with Alaska toend the use
of high seas driftncts which intercept
Alaska and Soviet-bound salmon.

=Meetings with officials of the
Soviet Ministry of Aviation, where 1
urged them towork expeditiously to
establish regular air service between
Alaska and the Soviet Far East.

=An address to the People3Depu-
ties in Leningrad, the governing body
of the country"s second largest city oi 5
million. Leningrad isconsidered a
leader indriving economic and
political changes in that country and
officials there were most anxious for
further relations with Alaskans.

=Meetings with officialswho
oversee scientific research into prob-
lems of the Arctic. The Soviets are
much more advanced when itcomes to
scientific research into arctic problems
than the U.S. and are interested in joint
research projects with Alaska.

=A meeting with Gennadi Gerasi-
mov, President Gorbachev®s former
spokesman and a long-time friend of
Alaska. Gerasimov has visited Alaska
several times and has played a major
role inopening the boring Straits to
exchanges between Soviets and
Alaskans.
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N orthern

y & Sunday,

September 15-16

Arrival/Hotel Check- in

Pre-conference Tours

Sunday, September 16
16:30-18:30 Pre-rcg.stration
19:00-21:00 VIP Reception -
(invitation only)
Arctic Film Series
Monday, September 17
07:00-08:30 Continental Breakfast
at Hotel
07:00-17:00 Registration
09:00-09:15 Governors®™ Summit
Welcome Address By
Gov. Steve Cowper
09:15-12:15 Presentation By
Regional Leaders
10:15-10:30 Break
12:15-14:00 Lunch -Hokkaido
14:00-17:00 Presentation By
Regional Leaders
15:15-15:30 Break
19:00 Banquet -Scandinavian
Keynote Address:
Ambassador Brown on
U.S. Arctic Policy
(Entertainment)
For registration
4

io

Regions

JAPAN

Conferenc

Tuesday, September 18
07:00-08:30 Continental Breakfast
at Hotel
09:00-12:15 Governors® Summit
(Governors & staffonly)
Business Forum
Political Section
Social Section
10:15-10:30 Break
12:15-14:00 Lunch -Native Cultures
14:00-17:00 Governors®™ Summit Final
(Governors & staffonly)
Business Forum
Political Section
Social Section
15:15-15:30 Break
16:00 Press Conference
17:45 Banquet and train ride
to Portage Glacier
Wednesday, September 19
07:00-08:30 Continental Breakfast
at Hotel
09:00-12:15 Business Forum
Political Section
Social Section
10:15-10:30 Break
12:15-14:00 Lunch -
Soviet Ambassador to US:
Soviet Arctic Policy
14:00-17:00 Business Forum
Political Section
Social Section
15:15-15:30 Break
19:00 Banquet - Russian

information on

Keynote Address:
McDonalds Moscow
Representative
(Entertainment)

the Northern

please contact:

io

e

No..hern Regions Management Team
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorage, AK 99503

Telephone: (907) 561-2260
Telefax: (907) 561-4577

KOREA

Schedule

Thursday,

September 20

07:00-08:30 Continental Breakfast
at Hotel

09:00-12:00 Presentations From:
Governors® Summit
Business Forum
Political Section
Social Section

10:15-10:30 Break

12:15-14:00 Lunch -Canada

14:00-17:00 Concluding Panel:
Vision for Arctic
Cooperation

15:1515:30 Break

17:00-19:00 Reception

19:00 Closing Festival - North
to the Future
Keynote Address:
Gov. Steve Cowper
(Entertainment)

Friday, Saturday & Sunday,

September 21- 23

Northern News Service
Conference

Workshop Field Trips
Post-conference Tours
Departures

Simultaneous Interpretation
offered in the following
languages:

« English
* Japanese
* Russian

Regions Conference

duly 1990
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Governors'
Sum m it

The Governors® Summit will
explore means of regional cooperation
to protect the environment and de-
velop natural resources of the North
1&cilic and Arctic. Northern region
participants include:

=Spitsbergen, Norway =Hokkaido,
Japan =Grecnland-Denmark =
=Soviet Far East Territories =
=Heilongjiang, China =Yukon, British
Columbia, and North West Territories,
Canada =Alaska, USA =
«=lLapland, Finland =
=Stockholm, Sweden =

W orkshops

$ U1l$ Social Section
Three workshops will focuson
concerns of northern living and
indigenous peoples.
Workshop subjects include:
= Education
= Circumpolar health
= Northern living

M
-A.
Workshop topics, with emphasis on

Political Section
legal issues in the North,
will include:
= International trade law
= Legal rights of indigenous people
- Security and political cooperation

fSBi> N orthern

News Service
Conference

Approximately 35 print journalists
from eight circumpolar nations will
participate in the Northern Regions
Conference. A separate conference
will follow on Friday, September 21.
Sponsored by Alaska PressClub and
Novosti Press, Moscow USSR.

duly 1990
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Third Northern Regions Conference

Focuses

on Business Development in

th e

A rctic and North Pacific

International

Business Forum:

Economic Cooperation

ina Changing World

A series of keynote addresses, panel
discussions and workshops combine
to offer Northern Regions Conference
participants an opportunity toaddress
business development in the North.

Business forum conveners Dr. John
Siberl and Mr. MasahidoShibusawa
have invited a distinguished group of
business and government officials to
address regional issues.

Dates:
Tuesday and Wednesday September
18-19,9:00 a.m-5:00 p.m.

Topic:
International business development
in the Arctic and North Pacific

Day one:

Tuesday, September 18, the Business
Forum will open with a panel discus-
sion by sixeminent authorities from
the Northern Region. They will
explore northern markets and financ-
ing, natural resource development,
international fisheries, northern
tourism development, and infrastruc-
ture building of transportation and
communication services. The morning
addresses will be followed by panel
discussions in the afternoon. Follow-
ing each session, there will k*a
moderated question and answer
period.

Day two:

Wednesday, September 19, the
Business Forum continues with in-
depth workshops on communications
and transportation, international
fisheries, natural resource develop-
ment and northern technology, and
northern markets and financing.
Conference conveners will focus the
discussions on models for balanced
economic development and environ-
mental preservation.

Presentation of Findings:

Thursday, September 20, findings
from this two-day Business Forum will
be presented in the final morning
session. These models will be incorpo-
rated into the afternoon concluding
panel--Vision for Arctic Cooperation.

Workshop Field Trips:

Friday, September 21, workshop
field trips will be offered to explore
first-hand the Kodiak Island Fisheries,
Prudhoe Bay Oil Fieldsand Interna-
tional Air-Sea Cargo Facilities.

Eminent Authorities Invited:

Artour Chilingarov, Deputy Minis-
ter, USSR; Ariyoshi Okumura, Presi-
dent & CEO, Industrial Capital Mgt.
Tokyo, Japan; Seizo Ota, TOHO
Mutual, Tokyo, Japan; Russell Saun-
ders, Pres., Saunders Inc, Canada;
James Wheeler, International, Federal
Express, USA; and Zhang Xuwu,
CITIC, Beijing, China. =
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UPS Close to
Aquiring Japan
Air Cargo Route

In a recent decision, U.S. Depart-
ment of Transportation Judge Burton
Kolko, endorsed United Parcel
Service for the right to operate an air
cargo route from Anchorage toJapan
Final approval on the recommenda-
tion, which isexpected by October 1,
must be made by Transportation
Secretary Samuel Skinner and
President Bush.

The new aircargo route became
available when a new bilateral
aviation agreement was reached
between Japan and the United States
-opening up a spot forone all-cargo
carrier. Two companies applied for
the route, UPS proposing to use
Anchorage as itscargo hub, and
Emery Worldwide going through
Fairbanks.

Inhisrecommendation, Judge
Kolko indicaled that UPS*® proposal
presented a stronger market outlook
and offered greater freight capacity
than the Emery plan. Japan isone of
the worlds most lucrative and ex-
panding aircargo markets and the
UPS proposal isbetter suited tomeet
those demands.

United Parcel Service recently
began work on anew $3.6 million
cargo-handling center at Anchorage
International Airport and expects to
hirean additional 25 employees if
they get the Japan route. =

rosen

JAPAN

KOREA

Tokyo O ffice News Update

by Greta Anderson - Goto, Alaska State Office Tokyo

Fresh Alaska Salmon Hits
Japanese Supermarkets...

Three Supermarket chains are
featuring fresh Alaskan salmon in their
stores! Hankyu Oasis, with over 25
stores serving the Osaka and Kobe
areas, has been importing salmon from
the Copper River area for 5 years and
isnow quite popular with consumers.
As part of their 30th anniversary cele-
bration, Hankyu iIsrunning a special
in-store promotion of Alaskan s”"mon.

For the first time, Supermarket
"Marulomo", with eight stores in
Numazu city, Shizuoka prefecture, had
an in-store promotion of Alaskan
seafood. From June 5-8, Marutomo
featured Alaskan salmon and crab.

Finally, Sciyu Supermarket (part of
the Seibu group) will be bolding an
American Fair, July 5-8, where they
usually feature American food prod-
ucts such as; beefand fruit. This year,
Sciyu will also feature Alaskan salmon.
This will be quite an event, an opening
ceremony and guests to include; repre-
sentatives from the U.S. Department of
Agriculture, Western United States
Agricultural Trade Association, and
UIS. state offices (including the Stale of
Alaska). Sciyu, which operates 150
supermarkets in the Tokyo area,
forecasts Alaskan salmon salesofup to
4(H) million yen in 1990.

Seafood / Surimi Convention
Highlights...

Mr. Kuroki, Director,Department of
Fisheries Administration in Japan and
Mr. Salisbury, Attache with the US
Embassy in tokyo were themain
speakers at the 15th Annual All-Japan
Kamaboko Manufacturers Festival, in
Shizuoka, Japan. Their presentations
focused on tlireemain topics; trends in
marine product consumption, future
expansion of seafood consumption and
trends in the Japanese surimi market.

According to Mr. Kuroki, the supply
of seafood products isdecreasing
while the consumption isrising. More
specifically, thedemand for liveand
gourmet fresh seafood products is
increasing.

When addressing future expansion
of the seafood market, Mr. Kuroki
suggested that aggressive marketing of
marine products is likely and that it
will target lower-consumption groups
such as; inland inhabitants and the
younger generation. Mr. Kuroki also
predicted new product development
tor the general consumer in areas like;
marine products sold incombination
with other products (frozen fish fillet
with cheese sauce) and new types of
surimi products (imitation crab).

Mr. Salisbury made the following
predictions, regarding the Japanese
surimi market. Japanese production of
surimi isexpected todeclinedue toa
reduced availability of source fish;
however, American surimi production
isexpected to increase. U.S. surimi
exports to Japan should increase and
contribute to the stabilization of prices
and current production levels in Japan.
A gradual increase inworldwide con-
sumption of surimi products isex-
pected, a slight decline in Japanese
consumption isexpected to be offset
by an increased demand by American
and European consumers.

Non-fish News...

Alaskan glacier water isagain
making the news. Glacier water is the
main ingredient of a specialty Japanese
sake, "Arasuka Monagatari" (an
Alaskan story). The sake sold for the
first time last year. Itisa limited
production, targeted to the Japanese
summer gift market. This year the
brewer plans toquadruple production,
20,000 bottles including 2000 for export
to Alaska. =
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Alaska O ffers a Desirable
V acation A lternative for

the Taiwan Tourist

by Li Clwn, Alaska State Representative

Outside the Taipei World Trade
Center, where the State of Alaska
Taipei Trade Office is located, the city
simmers. A mass transit construction
project blocks several roads, causing
additional traffic jams in the hot and
crowded city, one can imagine what
kind of temper everybody has. With
thisimage inmind itiseasy tounder-
stand thedraw that Alaska holds as a
tourism destination for the people of
Taiwan.

Alaska, with itsvast land, fresh air,
clean water, natural beauty and
exciting outdoor activities, isan ideal
place for people from Taiwan to have a
nice, comfortable and cool vacation.
However, according to Holland
American Lines, out of 158,000 Taiwan
travellers visiting the United States
only 1,000 went to Alaska.

Cruise passengers make up the
majority of Taiwan touristswho have
visited Alaska. A typical Alaskan tour
runs about 19 days and costs approxi-
mately $6,500. This isquite expensive.
A definite opportunity exists to
develop a variety of tours for the
people of Taiwan.

Since theopening of the Alaska Slate
Office inTaiwan, lhave put tourism
promotion asone of my top priorities.
Alaska, to the majority of Taiwan
people, isa cold and icy place with few
people. The promotion of Alaska asa
tourism destination will not only
increase thenumber of Taiwan visi-
tors, but also provide an opportunity
to see Alaska as an area for trade and
investment.

From May 22-28, agroup of Taiwan
tour wholesalers and newspaper
reporters wore hosted for a familiariza-
tion tour of Alaska. Sponsors in-
cluded: the Slate of Alaska Division of
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Tourism, Alaska State Office in
Taiwan, the Office of International
Trade, Alaska convention and visitors
bureaus and Grayline of Alaska with
assistance from local vendors. North-
west Airlines, Alaska Airlines and
MarkAir provided air travel. The pur-
pose of the tour was toshow the lure
and diversity of Alaska as a tour desti-
nation.

The Fam group visited Juneau,
Kodiak, Kotzebue, Fairbanks and
Anchorage and were very well re-
ceived by each community, local
convention and visitors bureaus,
hotels, restaurants and tour companies
-thanks toeveryone who helped make
the tour a success. Many of thegroup
members had arranged Alaskan tours
for clients, but had never been here
themselves. This trip helped them get
acquainted with Alaska and think of
new itineraries for the Taiwan trav-
eller. Many of the tour wholesalers are
working on new tours which arc less
expensive and more appealing to a
variety of visitors.

Taiwan, a small country with a
population of approximately 20
million, boasts a strong economic
earning power. According to the
China Post, (the English newspaper in
Taiwan) Taiwan tourists spent ap-
proximately 4 billion U.S. dollars
abroad last year. Understandably,
world competition for the Taiwan
tourist isvigorous, but Alaska has an
advantage -an abundance of clean air
and natural beauty. However, Alas-
kans need towork hard to attract the
international traveller by developing
complete tour packages and various
itineraries.

lhope through the cooperation of
Alaska state departments, convention
and visitors bureaus, local communi -
ties, airlines, lour companies, news
services,and individual Alaskans, we
will seemore Taiwan visitors in
Alaska. This Fam tripisonly the
beginning of an effort toencourage
Taiwan tourists to experience Alaska.
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A laska and
British Columbia
Sign Economic

Agreement

An economic cooperation agree-
ment was recently signed between
Alaska and British Columbia. The
agreement calls for enhanced trade
between the two inareas such as
tourism, transportation and mineral
development. Bob Poe, Director of
International Trade and Dave Parker,
Ministerof Crown Lands met in
Prince Rupert on Friday, June 8th and
signed the agreement.

The agreement also calls for peri-
odic meetings between Alaska s
governor and the premier of British
Columbia "toreview issues of
mutual interestand tomonitor prog-
ress towards enhanced jointcoopera-
tive efforts."”

"Alaska and BritishColumbia share
not onlyacommon border but a host
of natural resources,”" Cowper said.
"By working cooperatively we can
develop those resources ina way that
benefits both our citizens. This agree-
ment could well lead tobetter coop-
eration on issues ranging from
fisheriesand tourism to regular air
links between Alaska and Vancou-
ver."

The agreement is likely to lead to
expansion of a trade agreement
reached between the Canadian and
U.S. federal governments that among
other things, permits the sale of
Alaska oil toCanada. In the works
forabout a year, the agreement calls
on the two government leaders to
appoint officials to serve as principal
points of contact.

Washington state and BritishCo -
lumbia have already signed a similar
agreement which has resulted in joint
tourism promotion. Ketchikan and
Prince Rupert are nearing a final
agreement on a sister-city relation-
ship and Alaska, BritishColumbia
and theYukon Territory already
cooperate to promote tourismalong
the Alaska Highway.
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Export Trade Leads

JAPAN
CUM Co., Ltd.

Mr. Konishi

Okita Building, 10 F

9-13 Nishi-Nakajima, 3chomc
Yodogawa-ku, Osaka City 532, Japan

PI IONE:81-6-306-4117

FAX: 81-6-306-4119

Japanese importer seeks high quality food
products and machinery. Contact Mr. Kon-
ishi directly.

New Nissoi Coporation

Mr. Fumio Uirosc, Vice President

5-16 Kohnan 3-chome

Minalo-ku. Tokyo 108, Japan

PHONE: 81-3-458-3676

FAX: 81-3-471-3689

Japanese company seeks quality, unique
Alaskan general merchandise, including;
food, chemical and rubber products. Con-
tact Mr. Hi rose directly.

Tokyo Kitasui Corporation

Mr. Kojiro Matsui, Managing Director
H1008,6—1 Kaigan 1-chomc

Minato-ku, Tokyo 105, Japan

PHONE: 81-3-780-1385

FAX: 81-3-432-3338

Japanese processor and distributor wishes to
import frozen surf clam (no shell). Price
quote requested. Contact Mr. Matsui or the
Alaska State Office in Tokyo.

Hankyu

Two representatives of Hankyu Oasis
Department Store and several represen-
tatives from Nozaki & Co., Hankyu"s
trading company, visited Alaska June
10-13 lomeet with Alaskan businesses
and government officials. The itinerary
included a meeting with Governor
Cowper. While in Alaska, Nozaki
Company placed orders for Alaska
Wilderness Gourmet jams, Alaska Herb
and Tea Co. products, and Copper
River red salmon to sell at the Ilankyu
Oasisdepartment stores in Japan.
liankyu iscredited for promoting
"gourmet"™ Alaskan food items in Japan
including fish products, Atlakiska

Pecefi

Prom ote

KOREA A
Dong Set) Trading Co.

Mr. Jin Tac, Sim, President

Shinpung B/D 3F 1200-4 Choryang 3 Dong
Dong-Ku, Pusan, Korea

PHONE: 82-51-464-5658

FAX: 82-51-464-5659

Korean company interested in finding a
source of2-3 metric tons /permonth ofdried
sea cucumber.

Nam Yang Ind. Co., Ltd.

Mr. Chang Young, Lim

Section Clicifof Trading Department

Sung Dong P.0O. Box 49

216-8, Gucdui-Dong, Sungdong-Ku

Seoul, Korea

PHONE: 82-2-453-6151

FAX: 82-2-453-4878

Firm requests catalogs, brochures and pric-
ing information on Alaskan produced food
items.

Union Fishery Corporation

Mr. Bong-Myung Shin, Manager

PHONE: 82-51-243-7733

FAX: 82-51-244-8550

Corporation seeks Alaskan sources of cod-
fish, herring, dried cucumber (whole),
salmon (chum or other) and sea perch.
Contact Mr. Bong-Myung Shin or Katclyn
Carrigun atOIT.

s Gourmet Alaskan

Vodka, ind Chinook Beer. They are
also considering importing Alaska
Supreme IceCream and White King
salmon.

luring a meeting with Robert Poe,
Mr. Masayuki Inouc, Corporate Direc-
tor of Salesand Merchandise from
llankyu Oasis expressed the personal
interestof Hankvu ina long-term
relationship witn Alaska and the
continued import of high quality
Alaskan products. "Alaska isunique
and holds great mystique inJapan,"”
siid Inone. "liankyu iscommitted to
promoting gourmet Alaskan products
from this pristine region."

ltem s
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High Done Industrial Co.. Ltd.
1, Alley 2, Lane 287. Nankang Rd.. See. 1

Nan Kang, Taiwan
FAX: 886-2-786-3948

Company seeks housewares, educational
items, giftsand toys.
UNITED STATES Eg-.;

Exposition Food Services, Inc.

Mr. Arie Bos, President

425 Ena Road, Suite 1A

Honolulu. HI 96815

PHONE: (808)973-3355

Supplier of food concessions for interna-
tional trade shows and expositions seeks
food anil beverage products.

Contact OIT at 561-55S5 for
additional information.

In Japan

In December of 1989, Hankyu
brought 2 Alaskan chefs to Osaka,
Japan todemonstrate salmon prepara-
tion at thegrand opening of an Alaskan
fish section of theirnew Osaka store.
Plans areunderway by Hankyu and the
Office of International Trade for an
Alaskan non-professional salmon
cooking contest to take place inNovem-
ber. Top winners of the competition
would begiven an expense-paid trip to
Japan todemonstrate salmon cooking
to Japanese housewives. =
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Helpful Hints for Business Success in

the Japanese Seafood M arket

The reportsyou hear about the strict
Japanese seafood market regarding
quality, freshness and packaging arc
true! Following are some valuable tips
and suggestions for a successful busi-
ness experience in the Japanese market
(compiled from fisheries reports,
discussions with seafood buyers and
importers, and other fisheries experts).

= Keep products fresh. Whether
fresh or frozen, freshness isa critical
element in selling your product.

= Be particular about sanitary

control. Japanese sanitary requirements
are very strict. Itmight be useful to
have a working knowledge of Japanese
sanitary requirements, especially ifyou
plan to export directly. Once a tirm
establishes a reputation for unsanitary
handling, itisvery difficult for that
company to regain access to the market.

=(0bserve standards. Commercial
value isdirectly related to size and
other standards set by the industry.

= Supply products that match con-
sumer needs and tastes. Important
characteristics include; freshness, color,
texture, taste, smell, external appear-
ance and size. Consumer needs vary
with fish type, but generally speaking,
bright colors, and undamaged tailsand
bodies are preferred.

= Itishelpful tounderstand Japanese
eating habits. Inmany cases marine
products arc destined for use in raw
slices, as in sashimi, and sushi, or
portion cuts for use in lunch boxes. If
you have an idea where your product is
destined itmay helpyou market it
accordingly.

= Package your product with care.
First appearances count! Even ifyou
have provided your buyer with a top
quality product, negligence in the
packaging may result inyour loss. Pack
neatly and minimize damage to cases
and wrapping paper. Consider check-
ing with your buyer as to the type of
packing materials and methods they
prefer. For ready to retail items keep in
mind that the Japanese consumer likes
to see the product they are buying.
Also consider a label that identifies
your marine product as Alaskan.

= Stable, consistent supply isex-
pected. Very simply, steady supply
helps ensure a stable price which pro-
motes a stable market.

= Your potential Japanese partner is
curious about you and your product. In
addition to providing samples, price
and volume offered you may want to
include information on the fishing
season and the type of facilitiesyou
own or have access to.

= The Alaskan industry should not
hesitate to get toknow itsbuyers and
potential buyers and market to them.
One tilingwe consistently hear ishow
well and aggressively the Norwegians
market their product.

= There isroom for "specialty fisher-
ies"development as well as develop-
ment of fisheries waste industries. For
example, Alaskan industries could be
making profits from crab shells, fish
bones, fish oil, etc.

< Inorder tomaximize benefits, the
Alaskan seafood industry should stay
on top of developments in thegrowing
surimi market. =

Seafood By-products: Growing M arket, Great Opportunity

World markets are developing for
seafood by-products like fish meal, oil,
skins, protein concentrate and shellfish
waste products, and Alaskan seafood
producers hope tocapture those
markets in the future. At a recent
conference aimed at Alaskan fish
processors, by-product specialists from
around the world explained developing
processing technology, analyzed
market trends and explored Alaska3
potential as a major supplier of bypro-
ducts. The CONfEreNCE was catled
"Billionsof Pounds of Protein," and was
sponsored by Alaska Fisheries Develop-
ment Foundation, the University of
Alaska Sea Grant Program, and about
20 private companies.
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by Krys Holms, Alaska Fisheries Development Foundation

The 37 speakers gave a broad view of
the world seafood by-products activi-
tiesand how Alaskan companies can
break into the market. Insummary;

< World fishmeal production peaked
in 1986 at 6.7 million metric tons; the
1989 estimated production was 6.5
millionm t About 10% of the world"s
fishmeal now isused inaquaculture
feeds, a market that isexpected togrow
14% by 1992 and 22% by 2(XX). Some
believe the world market for aquacul -
ture feed meal will be 1.5 million m.t.
by lhe end of the decade.

= Quality and consistency of product
will become increasingly important on
the world market. By-products plants
around the world are Doing renovated
for sanitation purposes.

= Alaska"s estimated fish meal pro-
duction capacity in 1991 will be 3,500
m.t. per day from shore plants and
3,(XX) m.t. per day from processing
ships.

= Companies gelling intoby-prod-
ucts production now could do well to
focus on higher-value products such as
refined fish oils, hydrolysate and chitin
from shellfish wastes, rather than on
lower-valued meal, some speakers said.

The three-day conference generated
intense interest from companies around
the world in Alaska"s seafood products
and by-products. For more information
about the conference, or to obtain
copies ofproceedings (available in lale
1990), call Alaska Fisheries Develop-
ment Foundation, (907) 276-7315. =
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A laska to
Participate in
Upcoming Trade
Shows

Korea World Travel Fair

For the third year ina row the State
of Alaska will participate in the Korea
World Travel Fair (KOTFA), the
largest travel trade show in Korea.
Last year, the visitor count at KOTFA
totaled 77,050 (3,450 travel profes-
sionalsand 73.600 general consum-
ers). KOTFA "90 will take place
September 6-9,1990at thcKOEX
Center in Seoul. Call Katelyn Carri-
gan at561-2079 or 561-5585 for more
informationon how you could be
part of KOTFA "90.

Goodwill Games Trade Show

The 1990 Goodwill Games Trade
Show, being held August 1-3,1990 in
Seattle, Washington. The tradeshow
isan opportunity for Alaskans to
present Alaska®s tourism industry,
and display Alaskan export products,
servicesand investment opportuni-
ties to foreign buying delegations
who will be :n Seattle for tneGood -
will Games and/or hosted by the U.S.
Trade and Development Program.

More than forty countries and
regions will be participating in the
1990 Goodwill Games. All countries
sending athletes to the Games have
been encouraged by the U.S. Trade
and Development Program and the
1990 Goodwill Gamer. SeattleOrgan-
izingcommittee to send buying
delegations. Other countries not
participating in the Game"s competi-
tion are also being hosted at the
Exhibition on a select basis.

The State of Alaska will have a
1,200 square foot suite in which to
exhibit products, present tourism in-
formation, Alaskan services and
investment opportunities. Ifyou arc
interested please contact Katelyn
Carrigan at 561-2079 or 561-5585. =
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JAPAN KOREA

INTERNATIONAL TRADE SHOW S

.+J  JAPAN

October 1-4 NEW IMPORT BUSINESS FAIR "90. held in Tokyo. The fairwill
focus on manufactured g<x>ds and provide an opportunity to display
producLsand hold business meetings. Contact: Mr.Tatcishi, MIPRO,
phone: 81-3-988-2791 & fax: 81-3-988-1629

Man T 12-16 FOODEX JAPAN "91. The largest exhibition in Japan for foxxl and
beverage. Over 8(,0<X) domestic and international food industry
visitors expected. Contact: Mr. Otani, Japan Management Assoc.,
phone: 81-3-434-6211 & fax: 81-3-434-8076 or contact the Alaska

Slate Office Tokyo.

v KOREA

September 6-9 KOTFA "90 the premier tourism fair in Korea. For more information

please contact: Katelyn Carrigan, OIT at 561-5585.

October 26-28 KOREA VISIT USA FAIR 90, a targeted opportunity for the
Alaskan tourism industry togel valuable experience in Korea. Con-

tact: Katelyn Carrigan, at 561-5585.

Oct. 30-Nov. 5 SEOUL INTERNATIONAL TRADE FAIR ™90, one of the largest
Korean trade fairs, an opportunity for Alaskan businesses to display
their products and explore joint ventures possibilities. Contact:
Katelyn Carrigan, O1 T at 561-5585.

TAIWAN
November 7-11  TAIPEL INTLGIFr &STATIONERY (AUTUMN) SHOW. 1obe

held in the Taipei World Trade Center. Contact: CETR A Exhibition
Dept., phone: 886(02)725-1111. fax: (02)725-1314.

H UNITED STATES

1990G00DWIY LGAMES INTLTRADE EXHIBITION, Seattle,
Washington USA. Exhibiting future prospects for natural resources,
advanced technologies, lifestyles and services, Contact: Katelyn
Carrigan, OIT at 561-5585.

August 1-3

October 1991 USA SHOWCASE ®91 will be held in Budapest, Hungary. An
exclusive exhibition of U.S. products, equipment and services avail-
able to the Eastern European marketplace. Contact: USA

Showcase "91. phone: (713) 2664)610, fax: (713) 974-2058
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KATFA ... (continued from page 1

smoked salmon, and other consumer
products. Tourism opportunities in
Alaska was also a hot topicat KATFA.
Questions were fielded by representa-
tives from “he Division of Tourism,
MarkAir, Alaska Sightseeing, Ultima
Thule, and Superstar Travel of Seoul —
thecompany who brought 800 Korean
tourists to Alaska lastsummer with
plans to bring over 1,000 more this
summer beginning July 25,1990.

Olhcr Alaskan companies repre-
sented at KATFA include Alaska
Glacier Products, Key Bank of Alaska,
Alaska Battery, Alaska Loggers
Association, National Bank of Alaska,
Usibelli Coal Mines, Silver Lining
Seafoods, United Parcel Service and
Yukon PacificCompany.

Poe said state-sponsored foreign
trade fairs, while seen as just'glamor-
ous boondoggles" by some, are a cost-
effectiveway toallow many business
people tomake foreign trade contacts.
Many of those who participate repre-
sent small companies that couldn t
afford to arrange such tripson their
own. "Theonly way todo itisperson-
ally. What OIT isable lodo with these
kinds of trips is to reduce the cost
through economics of scale,” continues
Poe.

Although international trade takes
patience and persistence, and must be
viewed on the long-term for overall
business success, KATFA resulted in
progress toward several business
deals. Arctic Glacier Products, which
makes a shampoo and other toiletries
using Alaskan glacier water, isclose to
completing a deal allowing it lo sell its
products in South Korea.

A Special

The Governor 30ffice of Interna-
tional Trade would like to say thank
you and good-bye toGreta Anderson-
Goto and Chris Senungetuk, both of
whom have recently left their positions
with »he office.

Greta, born and raised in Alaska, has
been a ira”e specialist in the Alaska

milly 1990

"IQthand M Seafoods met with the
head of a consortium that handles the
distribution of products sold in Korean
holds and restaurants," said Poe, "And
they"re interested."

Other events associated with KATFA
include a briefing organized by the
Alaska State Seoul Office to prepare
first time Alaskan visitorson business
practices and protocol in Korea; a
historical tour of Seoul; a welcoming
reception at the home ofGregg and
Pu-Yong Brelsford (Gregg isan
Alaskan on a 2-year work experience
ata law firm in Seoul); a seminar on
"how todo business in Alaska" for
Korean business people; and a lunch-
eon hosted by the Alaska International
Airport System Gina Marie Lindsey
made a presentation to Korean busi-
ness people during the luncheon on
the international aircargo opportuni-
ties that exist in Alaska and invited
Korean companies to take a closer look
at the value of using the Alaska
International Airports.

KATFA "90was sponsored by the
Governor"s Office of International
Trade, the Alaska StateChamber of
Commerce and the Alaska Korea
Business Council.

"My measure of success," said
Katelyn Carrigan, coordinator of the
event,"was the positivecomments
from the Alaskans who attended and
thenumber of individual business
meetings that emerged from contacts
made at the KATFA events. The
meetings are the first step in increased
trade between Alaska and Korea." =

hank Y ou

Stale Office -Tokyo for the past year.
Chris, also a life long Alaskan, has
completed hisone year intern position
with OIT and recently accepted a job
with Duty Free Shoppers, Ltd.

We will miss Greta and Chris, but
wish them the best in their future
cffn is. =
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Japanese Bank
Loans Now
Available to

Foreign Companies

In another effortaimed at increas-
ing the country®s level of imports, the
Export-Import Bank of Japan (EXIM
Japan) recently launched an import
finance program. Previously, EXIM
Japan funds were availableonly to
corporations inJapan. With the new
program, foreign companies arenow
eligible to receive loans for the pur-
pose of increasing themovement of
goods to Japan.

This program isa result of the
Japanese government"s commitment
to resolving the country®"s long-
standing trade surplus. Other gov-
ernment-sponsored import promo-
tion programs include; tax incentives,
tariff reductions and eliminations,
and foreign buying missions.

Eligible borrower? from EXIM
Japan now include foreign corpora-
tions planning to make new invest-
ments toexpand production capacity
or topromote production and/or
sales. Foreign financial institutions
lending to such companies are
eligible as well.

Up to 70 percent of the total re-
quired financing may be borrowed.
There isno upper limiton the sizeof
each loan, which can be inyen or
dollars. Eligible import items range
from chemicals and related products
to manufactured goods and machin-
ery. Manufactured goods are classi-
fied either by material of manufac-
ture or by specific article.

For further information, please
contact the main office of the Export-
Import Bank of Japan, or the Office of
International Trade. =
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Please placeme on your mailing list:

Name :

Alaska International Trade Digest
Subscription Form

Organization: -

FAX:

Telex:—

State of Alaska
Office of tho Governor

Office of International Trado
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorage. Alaska 99503

JAPAN KOREA

International Opportunity:
Japan Study Program

The Ministry of International Trade and Industry of Japan
(MITI) and Japan External Trade Organization (JEI"RO) are
sponsoring an Export toJapan Study Program and have
designated two positions for Alaskans. fdne study program
is part of the expanded Japanese effort toencourage import-
ing (see March issue of the Trade Digest, page 8).

The study program offers an opportunity for business
people and trade experts to visit Japan ana study local
market conditions, identify potentials fornew imports and
develop business contacts. The tenday program provides
travel, room and board, and a firsthand opportunity to
observe the Japanese economy.

Ifyou are interested in applying for the study program
please send a cover letterand resume to the Office ol Inter-
national Trade. Please include the following information:
type of business, personal history (education and work
experience), Japanese business or organization contacts,
previous visits to Japan, ifany, and what you hope togain
from participation in the study program.

Contact:

Lisa Curtis

Office of International Trade
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorage, AK 99503
Phone: 561-5585

Fax: 561-4577

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
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Anchorage, AK



Governor Cowper to Lead
KATFA Delegation

The Korea Alaska Trade Fair
(KATFA) "90will open ilsdoorson
June 18 with a grand reception featur-
ing Alaskan food and beverage prod-
ucts. Governor Cowper will be the
featured speaker at the firstevenings
festivities. The three-day event to be
held at the five-star Hilton Hotel will
include a reception; a trade fair featur-
ing Alaskan trade, investment and
tourism opportunities; a seminar on
"how todo business in Alaska"; and a
brief introduc-
tion on business
and protocol in
Korea.

Due toconflict-
ing events, the
dates of KATFA
"0 were changed
from late April to
June 18-20. This
change indates
also avoids a
peak tourist
season in Korea
running from
April through May. Traditionally
during the "Golden Season," as itis
called, Japanese tourists visit Korea in
large numbers. 1lotels run at 100
percent occupancy and prices escalate.

Inside...
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KATFA '89 was agreat success. It
hail immediate and tangible results,"
said Bill Noll, Mayor of Seward
"Seward saw hundreds of Korean
tourists in the summer of 1989-a
first for Seivard, and afirst for the
Koreans. We will certainly attend
KATFA in 1990!"

"KATFA isan opportunity toget a
lotof bang foryour buck in interna-
tional marketing," said Bob Poe,
Director of the Governor®s Office of
International Trade. "It'sexpensive to
market overseas and it takes patience.
But by participating in KATFA you're
a part of the KATFA advertising and
media coverage, and arc given the best
opporlui ity to meet friends of Alaska
in Korea. Those Koreans most inter-
ested indoing business with Alaska
will attend
KATFA
functions.”

Bill Noll,
Mayor of
Seward encour-
ages cities,
businesses, and
organizations
to attend Katfa.

Mr. K.S.

Yang, Alaska

Stale Represen-

tative in Korea,
will be in Alaska inearly April inpart
topromote KATFA. Mr. Yang will be
the featured speaker at the Alaska
StateChamber of Commerce Business
Round Table Luncheon on Friday,
April 6.
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Alaska's Exports
Nearly Doubled In
Last Three Years

The sale of Alaska goods and serv-
icesabroad have grown awhopping
98 percent over the past three calen-
dar years. Last year's exports jumped
by more than 24 percent with seafood
and timber sales leading the way.

Alaska®s export total for 1989 was
$2.5 billioncompared to $2 billion in
1988. Sales toCanada, Central and
South America and the Caribbean
skyrocketed by almost 100 percent
over 1988 to a total of $70 million.
Asia bought 24 percent more Alaska
products and services last year while
Europe increased by 28 percent.

"Alaska has established itselfas a
major player in the world marketplace
and has proven toother nations that it
makes good economic sense todo
business here,”" Cowper said. "The
steady increase in exports over the
past three years demonstrates that
economic diversification through
foreign trade issucceeding in Alaska."

The latest trade figures, compiled by
the University of Alaska Center for
International Business, show that
worldwide sales of seafood products
from Alaska in 1989 grew by 20
percent to more than $1 billion.
Alaska timber salesworldwide also
grew by 20 percent for a total of $655
million.

Alaska®s strategic geographical
location was a key “ctor in the world-
wide export of miscellaneous prod-
ucts swelling by 115 percent to $558

©
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Kazunaga Hayashi, State Rep.
Mariko Kuroda, Market Specialist
Greta Andcrson-Goto, Trade Spec.

Kimiko Muguruma,Secretary

Seoul Office
Kyobo nidg., Suite 2112
1,1-kj, Giongro, Chongro-Ku
(821-2-734-3381, Fa* 734-3382
Kyung Sun Yang, State Rep.
Kyong- Suk Kim, Assistant Rep.
1.11. Kim, Secretary

Taipei Office
7lh Fl,, H 16, Taipoi World Tra-'c Cntr.
5,1 bin Yi Hoad, See., 5, Taipoi, Taiwan
886 02-723-1882, Fa* 723-1897

Li Chen, Stale Representative

A message from D irector
Robert Poe, Jr.

Bob Versus the Volcano

InDecember of lastyear lwoke to the news that
Mt. Redoubt had awaken. Spewing ash from the
volcano caused all four engines toshutdown on a
new KLM 747-400 which flew through an ash cloud.
A major disruption to air traffic through Anchorage
was underway. Passengers were stranded, brides
missed theirown weddings, pen-reared salmon from Norway were spoilingon
the apron, and Federal Express was trucking deliveries through Fairbanks.

By January three carriers, Japan Airlines (JAL), Korean Airlines (KAL) and
China Airlines (CAL) had all temporarily halted service through Anchorage. In
response to this, Governor Cowper asked me tomeet with topmanagement from
each carrier tosee what could be done. A similar tripwas made to Europe by
Anders WeslIman from the Alaska International Airport System (AIAS), and, the
carriers returned two weeks later.

Whether itwas our persuasive arguments to return, or the sheer economics of
flying through Alaska, which brought the carriers back isnot clear. But, they were
back.

KAL recently announced that itwould soon start routing itsSeoul/Paris and
Seoul/London flights through the Soviet Union. Management cited the 4 hours in
flying time which could be avoided this way, and, the corresponding reduction in
aircraft operating costs. This decisionby KAL was not a surprise, but itdefinitely
wasn"t good news.

The emotional conclusionmy mind jumped towas toblame our troubleson the
volcano, but lknew that really wasn"t the problem. The move by passenger
carriers to use thenew Boeing 747-400 and tomake use of Soviet air space was not
totally unexpected. Only now the threat is reality.

But, all isnot lost; Al AS has a strategic plan. It'sbased on the idea that we can"t
beat technology (i.e.,ask Boeing to stop making the 747-400) or fight the benefits
of the opening of Soviet air space. What we cando iswork tomaximize our
strengths as a tourism destination and world cargo hub.

Good progress has been made with this strategic plan. International tourism is
up. Federal Express "world cargo hub isin Anchorage and iscontinually expand-
ing, and Anchorage received designation as a Foreign Trade Zone. Both Emery
and UPS chose Alaska for their future Pacific Rim bases, and the parts bank ware-
houses are justaround the comer. Much of thisprogress isdue toa close working
relationshipbetween AIAS, OIT, AIDEA and the Division of Tourism.

The threat of overflights due to technology improvements and theopening of
Soviet air space isupon us. And, the A1 AS strategic plan isworking; things are
moving strongly in the right direction. Now isdefinitely not the time to panic or
place blame. Now isthe time towork together not for personal glory, but for the
future of Alaska.
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Cowper &

Governor Steve Cowper and the
Japanese firm of ldemitsu Kosan Co.,
Ltd., have reached a conceptual
agreement that permits the develop-
ment of theWishbone Hill coal project
in the Mat-Su Valley. The project will
generate about 200 jobs annually
during itsestimated 15-ycar life.

Under the agreement reached
between Cowper and top officials of
Idemitsu Kosan, the state will invest $9
million fornew locomotives and coal
rail cars through the Alaska Railroad
to transport coal to Seward. |In turn,
thecompany has agreed to proceed
with the project that will generate an
annual payroll of about $10 million
and toreimburse the state for the new
train should they withdraw from the
project sooner than planned.

This isone of the most promising
natural resource development projects
in Alaska today that will directly
benefit Alaskans and the Alaska
economy," Cowper said. "State invest-
ment in the Wishbone Hill project is
appropriate because it3 the state's
business to assist private industry with
transportation systems. ldemitsu
Kosan isa responsiblecompany that
has worked closely with the Alaskans
who will be most directly affected by

this project.”

"We appreciate Governor Cowper 3
understanding and the cooperation of
local and state officials in getting this
project moving," said Jiro Hayashi,
Director and General Manager of the
Idemitsu Kosan Energy Development
Department. "We look forward toa
long and productive relationship with

Alaska that will benefit us both."

ldem

on INA

Kosan
M at-Su Coal Project

itsu

Idemitsu Kosan has been in the
process of developing the Wishbone
Hill coal reserve located northeast of
Palmer for the past two and one-half
years. The coal istobe mined and
then shipped by covered tmck 12
miles to the railroad terminal in
Palmer. There itwill be washed
before shipment on the railroad to the
Suneel coal loading facility in Seward.

List April, Cow"per and thecom-
pany signed an agreement to permit
improvement of theGlenn Highway.

IS! SOVIET UNION m

Move A head on

The stale is
contributing
$3.5 million
toward road
improvements;
the company is W

funding the

other half. The

first coal isexpected tobe produced by
November 1991 and about 1million
tons will be shipped annually.

Governor and Congressional Delegation

Request Consulates

Governor Steve Cowper and
Alaska“®s congressional delegation have
asked President Bush to support the
opening ofan American consulate in
Khabarovsk, USSR, and a Soviet
consulate in Anchorage.

"These officeswould provide
valuable services to support our efforts
to promote business, cultural and
social exchanges and transactions
between Alaska and her neighbors to
the west,” Cowper, SenatorsTed
Stevens and Frank Murkowski and
Representative Don Young wrote ina
letter to Bush this week.

"The number of people traveling
between Alaska and the Soviet Far East
has increased substantially and
rapidly. Your favorable consideration
of this request will help with visa
approvals and other matters important
to travelers," they said.

The U.S. currently has an embassy in
Moscow®™ and a consulate in Leningrad,
but offers no formal diplomatic
services in the Soviet Far East. The
Soviet consulate closest to Alaska is
located in San Francisco.

Alaska officials requested that the
additional U.S. consulate office be
located in Kharbarovsk because the
city serves as the economic center for
the Soviet Far East and is the aviation
hub of the region. Inaddition, Alaska
Airlines isseeking rights to flybe-
tween Alaska and Khabarovsk.

"The absence of a U.S. consulate
office in the Soviet Far East compli-
cates our efforts to increase Alaska -
Soviet trade,"” Stevens said. "Soviets
who wish to travel to Alaska have to
obtain visas from the American
embassy thousands of miles away.
We must improve our services if
Alaskans are todevelop closer busi-
ness, cultural and educational ties
with the Soviets," Stevens added.

"We are making good progiess in
efforts to create direct air routes
between Alaska and Soviet Far East,”
Murkowski said. "These routes will
be hard to support ifthe process of
getting a visa for an Alaskan or Soviet
continues to involve three or four
weeks of waiting." =
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Special thanks to the following
for their generous donations and
contributed services to the
Northern Regions Conference.

Anchorage Convention & Visitors
Bureau, Bill Elandcr - President
Bankston & McCollum

Central International Law Finn
Dr. Byong Ho Lee - Senior Partner

King Career Center
International Trade Program

World Trade Center, Anchorage
Carolyn DcPalatis, Manager

JAPAN KOREA

Non-Profit Corporation Formed

to M anage
the Northern Regions Conference

A non-profit corporation, with a twelve member board of directors, has been or-
ganized to facilitate fund-raising and r .ark .-ting for the September 16-20 event
scheduled for the Egan Convention Center in Anchorage.

The formation of the Northern Regions Corporation and the broad reach of its
board members should allow us tomake the Northern Regions Conference one
that is the product of the entire Alaskan community, not just of state government,"
said Bob Poe, Director of the Office of International Trade (OIT).

Bob Poe, Director of 01T, was elected Chairman of the Board and Sam Salkin,
CEO of Alaska Commercial Co., accepted the nomination for Vice Chairman with
Walt Alexander, a Partner inCoopers and Lybrand, agreeing to serve as Treasurer.
Other members of the board include:

Mr. Brian Bell, Senior Manager of Federal Express

Mr. Willie Hensley, President of NANA Corp.

Mr. George Krusz, CEO of Alaska StateChamber ofCommerce
Mr. Bill MacKay, Regional Vice President of Alaska Airlines
Mr. John McGill, Executive Vice President of Alascom

Mr. Rick Norland, President of Mystrom Advertising

Ms. Lisa M. Parker, Public Relations Mgr. of Cominco Alaska
Ms. Ann Parrish, Board of Regents - Univ. of Alaska

Mr. Ron Sheardown, Canadian Consulate Representative

According to Sam Salkin, the private sector isan integral part of the conference
management because, "Governor Cowper made acommitment tobring this "once
ina decade” group to Alaska, giving northern leaders and thinkers an opportunity
to understand the central role Alaska can play indeveloping cooperation in the
north."

The formation of the Northern Regions non-profit corporation provides an op-
portunity for the private sector and stategovernment towork together for the
good of northern communities and Alaska.

The Northern Regions Board of Directors would like to recognize the

following organizations for their endorsement of
the Third Northern Regions Conference.

Arctic Research Commission

Fletcher School of law & Diplomacy mWorth Pacific Program

FridtjofNansen Institute

Industry Science & Technology Canada - Yukon Region
Institute of Geography ofthe USSR - Academy of Sciences

International Union for Circumpolar Health
Norwegian Polar Research Institute
Province of British Columbia
Slate of Alaska m&overnor's Office
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Third Northern Regions Conference G athers

CHINA

SOVIET UNION

M omentum

An International Advisory Board, appointed by Gov. Steve Cowper tohelp design the
format of the Third Northern Regions Conference, met in Anchorage inNovember "89. The
result - "Cooperation ina Changing World" -an eleven nation meeting toaddress critical
northern issues and models for cooperation in the new decade.

Three tracks will be featured at the four-day conference.

(lovernui®s Summit:
litviroiiilietil.ilCnupvration In A

<hanging World

The Governor 3Summit, scheduled
for Monday and Tuesday, September
17-18 (Egan Convention Center,
Anchorage) isan opportunity for
regional leaders to explore models of
cooperation and addresscommon
environmental concerns. Each leader
will prepare an eight page paper -
prior to the summit - that discusses
current environmental problems facing
their region, and strategies to deal with
them. Regional cooperation to help
solve existing and future environ-
mental challenges will also be dis-
cussed.

"l sec thissummit as particularly
significant because itisonly thisyear
that regional leaders from all eleven
nations could sitdown together and
discusscommon problems of the
environment. We all know that
environmental problems have no
regard for national boundaries; yet
international politics - until very
recently -did not permit the Soviets to
sitdown with the Canadians or the
Chinese todiscuss cooperativeman -
agement of ocean resources. |l intend
to offer regional leaders the opportu-
nity todiscuss these topics and hope-
fully begin a process of inter-regional
cooperation. Alaska has a lot to offer
and a lot to learn from other regions;
the sharing of information is the first
step,” Governor Cowper said.

Governor Cornier has issued
approximately 3/ invitations to
regional leaders in the eleven partici-
pating nations: Canada, China, Den-
mark/Greenland, Finland, Iceland,
Japan, Norway, South Korea, Sweden,
USA and USSR. Conference papers
and discussions and proceedings will
k*published ina seriesof monographs
on the Arctic and North Pacific late
1490.

illtiTiMtuiii.il Ov>sioesi 1"urum

The International Business Forum
will fcaidre prominent private sector
leaders in the fields of international
business and management in the
Arctic and North Pacific. Former U.S.
Ambassador toSouth Korea, Mr.
Richard Walker, and the Governor®s
Distinguished Scholar at the Univer-
sity of Alaska Center for International
Business, Mr. Masada Shibusawa
(visiting from Japan) will help organ-
ize the torum.

The forum will focus on industrial
development opportunities and
constraints in northern regions.
Sections on international taw, taxation,
capital and strategic planning will be
presented by private sector business
leaders. A special panel featuring
trade leaders from USSR and China
will address business development in
controlled and planned economics.

The two-day forum isscheduled to
begin Tuesday, September .Band
conclude Wednesday the luth.
tolili. KM . .im

P'm». .imi idi.- .

The conference will offer iscries of
workshops designed for specialists in
the Arctic/North Pacifican lindividu-
als or organizations interested in the
topical areas.

Political Section. International
Advisory Board Member, Kari Motolla
(publisher of Arctic Challenges, and
political advisor to the Finnish Minis-
try of Foreign Affairs) will join interna-
tional lawyer and Alaskan, Gregg
Brelsford (former editor of the Har -
vard International Law Journal and
currently with Central International
Law Firm in Seoul, Korea) toorganize
four workshops tobe offered Septem-
ber 18th and 19th.

Economic Section. Dr. John
Sibert, Executive Director of Alaska
Science and Technology Foundation
(and former Yale and Cal Tech profes-
sor), has accepted the key organizing
and advisory role lor the economic de-
velopment section of the conference.
These workshops will feature scientific
and technological topics relative to
economic development in the North.
Four sections will be offered over two
days.

Social Section. International Ad -
visory Board Member Dr. Hart Hanson
will join Alaska®"s limit Circumpolar
Conference representative, Ms. Edna
MacClcan toorganize four workshops
during the two-day period. Education,
health, and indigenous peoples rights
will be featured. Dr. Hansen, a resi-
dent of Copenhagen, Denmark, isthe
President of the Circumpolar Health
Union and an expert on circumpolar
health.

Environment Section. These
workshops will be organized in
conjunction with the Governor®s
Summit on Environmental Coopera-
tion. Resource persons are still ocing
contacted.

Conference staff members include:
Ginna Brelsford, Project Manager, Jvri
Powers, Project Assistant and Jodi
Grendahl, Correspondence Secretary.
Ifyou have any questions or wish to
volunteer for the conference the team
may be reached .it (907) 561-2260.
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A laska Rising
by K.S. Yang, Ak. Representative

KATFA "89 (Korea Alaska Trade
@&ir, March 3-6,1989), was the largest
international promotional event ever
sponsored by Alaska, and also the
first trade show of itskind in Korea.
Over 80 Alaskans from 23 different
communities, businesses or associa-
tions attended the trade show.

Plans and preparations are in place,
ready tomake KATFA "90an even
greater success -all itneeds isyou!
Don"t miss out, Alaska and Korea are
entering an exciting time of expand-
ing trade and economic tics.

In the year following KATFA "89,
Korean interest in Alaska has in-
creased dramatically. Tourism related
requests increased 85 percent in 1989.
Likewise, seafood inquiries were up
33 percent and timber requests grew
by 28 percent.

KATFA provides an excellentop-
portunity for Alaskan and Korean
businessmen to meet. Mr. S.S. Kim,
President of Superstar Travel Service
credits K \TFA with prompting him
to plan a scries of Alaska package
tours -bringing appro, imatcly 800
Korean tourists to Alaska in 1989.

Korea 3 interest in Alaska ison the
rise. The most exciting industry
development isKorean tourism.

Since tne Korean government liberal-
ized travel restrictionson January 1,
1989, there has been a drastic increase
of passport applications. Koreans arc
very interested in visiting Alaska, pro-
viding an excellent opportunity for
Alaskans.

Korea isalso very interested in
Alaska"s seafood and timber products.
Alaskan seafood imports to Korea
nearly doubled front 1988 to 1989.
Korea isalsoa growing market for
Alaska®s timber, in fact Korea"s de-
mand isexceeding Alaska®s supply.

KATFA "90will provide an excellent
opportunity to inspire the hearts of
Korean people witn an interest in
Alaska =thus giving Alaskan firms a
strong competitive edge in the Korean
marketplace. =

International

lce Carvers

Comopete in

Anchorage’s First Contest

Anchorage recently
hosted their first Interna-
tional IceCarving Com -
petition, luring thou-
sands of curious observ-
ers. The carvings were
quite unique and impres-
sive, especially when you
watched the transforma-
tion from a huge block of
lake ice into a traditional
or abstract work of art.

A panel of judges se-
lected the carvings for
first through third place,
In addition, there was a
People®s Choice Award
and a Carver 3Choice
Award chosen.

Selected for first place as well as the
Peoples Choice was a traditional
carving of a Chinese lionwith a
woman warrior battlinga dragon. The
winning sculpture was carved by Kazu
0gino and Frank Sullivan of Century
Plaza Hotel in Los Angeles, California.

Second place went to the Chinese
team of Qiao Chang Yi and Pang Juk
Ung, of Harbin, Heilongjong Province.
They carved a traditions® Chinese lion
holding a ball.

FrancisCuny and Christian Claudel
from France placed third in the carving
and also received the Carver®s Choice
award. Their unique sculpture was a
graceful, free flowing abstract called
"Aqua Viva".

Exports .. .(cont. from page 1)

million. Miscellaneous exports include
glacier ice, reindeer antlers, native arts
and crafts, jewelryand Lower 48 prod-
ucts shipped through Anchorage Inter-
national Airport, many of which go
through the new Federal Express
terminal there.

Japan remains Alaska3 number one
export client. Total sales to Japan
increased 23 percent to SI.8 billion.
Korea isAlaska®s second largest trade
partner, with Alaska goods and
services in 1989 posting a 2 percent
increase in sales for a total of $173

Winner of the Peoples Choice G 1st Place.

There were two other International
teams who travelled to Anchorage for
the competition, Kenji Ogawa from
Sydney, Australia, and"l oshio Moriya
and Masa Yuki leda of Hotel Nikko
Chitose in Chitosc, Japan.

There were 11 teams competing, 4
from countries other than the U.S., 1
from California and the other 6 from
Anchorage or Fairbanks.

The competition was an overwhelm-
ing success, according to the event or-
ganizer, Frankie Whitman of the
Downtown Anchorago Association,
Inc. She was especially pleased with
the enthusiasm of the carvers, the
support of various groups within the
community who hosted the competi-
tors and the interest of the public.

million, a $4 million Increase over the
previous year.

The opening of the Green*s Creek
mine insoutheast Alaska and more
competitive seafood prices contributed
to a 28 percent increase, an $18 million
jump, inexports to Europe.

These latest export figuresdo not
include approximately $500 million
worth of seafood products shipped
through Seattle wnich are not counted
as Alaska exports.
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Taiwan Tourism Promotion

Planned for M ay

by Li Chen, Alaska State Representative

Tourists from Taiwan arc a rapidly
growing resource, one that Alaskans
are capable of cashing inon. Interna-
tional departures from Taiwan reached
2.1 million in 1988, an increase of
approximately 40 percent over the
previous year. Over 10 percent of the
island"s population traveled interna-
tionally

Approximately 158,000 traveled
from Taiwan to the United States. This
represents a 12 percent increase over
last year, and the number of tourists is
expected tocontinue growing. Tourist
visa issuance increased approximately
40 percent last year.

According to Mr. Rolf A_ Klug,
Director/General Manager of Interna-
tional Marketing and Sales for Hol land
America Line, over 1,000 people from
Taiwan visited Alaska lastyear. Mr.
Klug also indicated that tourists from
Taiwan are willing tospend money for
a comfortable vacation. Generally they
like to stay in the best rooms on the
ship and fly business class, showing
that tourists from Taiwan do have
money and are willing to spend it

A high standard of living and
education plus continuing economic
growth inTaiwan makes itpossible for

more and more people to travel
abroad. Taiwan"s economic perform-
ance in the past years has been re-
markably strong. Thibgross national
product isestimated to exceed 4,000
billion New Taiwan dollars, with per
capitaG NP reaching 8,500 U.S. dollars.

Space, endless land and nature are
things that sharply contrast the daily
lifeof the people who liveon Taiwan,
acrowded island with a very high
population density. The people of
Taiwan will be fascinated by Alaska 3
beautiful parks, exciting fishing, wild
animal viewing, fresh air, glaciers, free
open space and more. Adventure isa
new and challenging concept. Like-
wise, they do not know much about
nature and ftmay take them some lime
to understand and learn toenjoy what
Alaska has tooffer. Itisup toAlas-
kans to show the people of Taiwan a
good time the Alaskan way.

A familiarization trip for major
Taiwan tour wholesalers and several
newspaper reporters isbeing arranged
in May. Sponsors of the event include;
Alaska State Office in Taipei, Taiwan,
the Governor®s Office of International
Trade, Stale of Alaska Division of
Tourism, Northwest Airlines, Alaska
Airlines, several Coivention & Visitors
bureaus in various Alaskancommuni -
tiesand others. We hope this trip will
help create a greater interest in
Taiwan to visit Alaska.

Iwould like to take this opportunity
to thank all of the organizations and
businesses who arc helping tomake
this Fam trip successful. They are the
ones in the front line - making Alaska“s
tourism industry boom.

M SOVIET UNION

KATFA . (cont. from page 1)

"IM going toencourage my clients
to attend,"” said Ron Garzini of
Garziniand Associates. "It'san
excellent potential economic develop-
ment opportunity.”

Korea isAlaska®"s second largest
trading partner - with approximately
$174 million (according to ACIB) in
Alaskan goods and services exported
in 1989. KATFA "90"sgoal is to in-
crease and expand trade between
Alaska and Korea. With Korea®s
rapid industrial growth in recent
years, a sharp reduction in national
debt, movement to a freeand demo -
cratic society, and sharp increases in
the standard of living, the time is
ideal to promote Alaska"s products,
services, strategic location, and
natural resources.

KATFA® 90 Alaskan sponsors
include the Alaska-Korea Business
Council, the Alaska StateChamber of
Commerce, and the Governor*"s Office
of International Trade. KATFA "90is
supported in Korea by the Alaska
Stale Office -Seoul, the Korea-U.S.
Economic Council, the Korea Cham-
ber of Commerce and Industry, and
the American Embassy. KATFA "90
isan exciting opportunity for first-
time travelersand those experienced
indoing business in Korea. Offering
an opportunity to exhibit their
product or service, make business
contacts, establish trade relationships,
explore joint venture opportunities,
promote tourism attractions, and
learn more about Korean customs
and business protocol.

Contact Katelyn Carrigan, Project
Coordinator, at the Office of Interna-
tional Trade formore detailed
information or for a registration
packet. Deadline for application is
May 4,1990. =
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Trade Lead Bulletin

Export Trade Leads

JAPAN
Ililka International Co., Ltd.

Mr. Nakamura

Okazakibashi Central Bldg. 2F

1-1 Nishi Hon-Machi

Nishi-ku, Osaka City, Japan

PHONE: (06) 533-3121

FAX: (06) 533-3103

Japanese importer wishes to import novel
(non-food)mcrchandisc. Contact Mr.
Nakamura directly with catalog & price list.

Highland Overseas Limited

39-21 Takeda Okcnoicho

Fushimi-ku, Kyoto-City 612

Japan

Company seeks to import Alaskan snow
crab. Ordervolume, 400-500 Kg. airfreight.

Yasui Electronic Publishing Co.

Mr. Ryoh Sogawa, Overseas Div.

2-11 Shibakocn, 2-chomc

Minato-ku, Tokyo 105, Japan

PHONE: 3-433-2855

FAX: 3-433-2580

Program supplier for Japanese Television
interested in Alaskan adventure and docu-
mentary films/videos.

Japan

in the 1960 3, the Government of
japan developed an aggressive program
topromote exports to world markets.
Since then, Japan 3 exports have stead-
ily incri ascd. Today, the country has
one of tW largest trade surpluses
among levelopcd nations.

Inan effort to correct the country®s
severe trade imbalance, theGovern-
ment ol Japan"s Ministry of Interna-
tional Trade and Industry (MITJ)
recently announced a comprehensive
program topromote imports. The
program®s extensive measures are
aimed a increasing the import levels of
hundreds ofgoods througn tax incen-
tives, el ruination of tariffs, loan pro-
grams, inri buying missions.

FishWorld Co., Ltd.

Mr. Koji lwayama

1-7-3, Kiba, Kushiro-cho

Hokkaido 088-06, Japan

PHONE: 0154-378677

FAX: 0154-370325

Company wishes to import frozen bottom
fish (thomhead and turbot).

Kaido Co., Ltd.

Mr. Masao Hashimolo, Director

1st Floor, Palace 316 Bldg.

Higashi 6, Kita 31

Higashi-ku, Sapporo 065, Japan

PHONE: 011-704-8111

FAX: 011-701-8222

Importer wishes to buy frozen Gcoduck
clam, hard clam, and mussels.

KOREA \
Kas-Delta Co., Ltd.

Mr. J.H. Lee, ManagingDircctor

540 1Street, Suite 201

Anchorage, Alaska 99501

PHONE: (907) 274-0133

FAX: (907) 277-6381
Distributingcompany wishes toexport fresh
Pacific cod to Korean firm Ying Yuen.

Plans to Increase

Tax incentives, for the purpose of
import market development, will cover
duty-free manufactured items. Local
manufacturing industries will be
allowed a tax credit equal to5% of the
amount of increase in imports.

Import tariffs forover one thousand
manufactured products will be elimi-
nated. Currently, 42% of manufactured
imports have a zero tariff. The new pro-
gram will bring that figure to 5670.

In order to facilitate the importation
of overseas goods, loan programs for
domestic companies are already in
place. Foreign companies will now be
eligible as well, and loan limits for both
foreign and domestic firms will be
increased.

Sung Dong Fishery Co.

Mr. Duk-Soo Hyun, President

652-4, Nampumim-Dong

Scu-ku, Pusan, Korea

PHONE: (051)243-1163

FAX: (051) 242-9263

Firm interested in importing frozen Pacific
cod and Atka mackrel.

TAITWAN

EM

A. DSC Enterprise Co. Ltd.

P.0.Box 12355

Taipei, Taiwan

PHONE : (02) 951-6528

FAX: (02) 959-4333

Company seeks men®"s and women"s gar-
ments and leather goods, such as; sports
wear, shoes belts, and handbags.

Contact OIT at 561-5585 for
additional information.

Im ports

Internationalization centers will be
established and will actas an informa-
tion data bank, promoting direct
consumer import, and assisting foreign
companies importing toJapan. The
centers as well as JETRO"s 35 overseas
offices will bo equipped with data base*
terminals to provide import informa-
tion.

MITI will dispatch experts overseas
on import buying missions to seek po-
tential import items and hold import
exhibitions. Foreign businesspeople
from the U.S. and Europe will be
Invited to MITI-sponsored Export
missions to Japan as well.
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Alaskans Get Valuable Exposure

in Japanese

The Alaska State Office inTokyo, Japan has been busy
helping Alaskans establish Japanese contacts for trade and
encouraging Japanese investment in Alaska.

TTC: At theTokyo T ade Center OTC) on March 5, the
American State"s Import Fair lopened with great fanfare.
Officials from the Tokyo Metropolitan Government, the
Japan External Trade organization, the Ministry of Interna-
tional Trade and Industry (M1Tl), and the U.S. Embassy
ceremoniously launched the latest trade fairaimed at
promoting imports into Japan.

The Alaska State Office Tokyo (ASOT) and the Office of
International Trade worked with Alaskan companies to
exhibit their products at the fair. The Alaskan companies,
along with firms from five other U.S. states, are exhibiting
their products for three months until theend of May. ASOT
has received several requests so far formore information
about the products on display, and more are sure to follow.
Participants and products are as follows:

The Alaska Dell Co.- Furand leather Christmas ornaments,
souvenirs

Alaska Herb and Tea Co. - Alaskan herbal tea and pot pourri

Arctic Glacier Products - Hair and skin care products

Alaskan Brewing Co. - Alaskan beer

Culliname Corp. - Children’s book

Eagle Smokehouse - Smoked, kippered salmon

High Arctic Enterprises - Note cards, prints

TheladcShop -Jadegolf putters

Judic Gumm Designs - Jewelry

Lorainc's Furs - Fur hats, glcvcs, mittens

0.D.’s Mirror & Glass Etchings - Mirror and glass etchings

Pat Perlman Designs-Jewelry

Shcvp Mountain Creations - Handspun and handwoven Qiviut
(Musk Ox wool) garments

S&R Distributors - Great Whale Rescue silver coins, T-shirts

Alaska Mountain Top Spirts Co. - Attakiska vodka

FOODEX: For the first time, ASOT will man a booth at
the 15th International Food and Beverage Exhibition
(FOODEX Japan), taking piece from March 15-17,1990.
Seventy-five thousand visitors, most of which are food-
industry related, arc expected to attend Japan®s largest food
industry show. At the Alaska State booth, three Alaskan
companies will exhibit their products:

Alaska Herb and Tea Co. - Alaskan herbal tea and potpourri
Alaska Wilderness Gourmet, Inc. - Jams, jellies, marmalades,
honey; made from Alaska's wild berries and flowers

Alaskan Brewing Co. - Alaskan heer

Real Estate: Anchorage city leaders and real estate pro-
fessionals, assisted by ASOT staff, recently visited Japan on a
real estate mission, hoping of attract overseas investors in
Anchorage®s property market, lire mission was an important
step inshowing the Japanese that local government is
receptive to foreign investors. Of interest was Anchorage”s
condominium market, the pricesofwhich are a fraction of
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M arkets
By Ktiz Hayashi, Alaska State Representative

similar home prices in Japan. Delegation members in-
cluded officials from the Anchorage Economic Develop-
ment Corporation, Alaska Housing Finance Corporation,
Anchorage Chamber of Commerce, Anchorage Municipal
Assembly, and several local real estate companies.

Alaska Trade Report: ASOT has recently developed
the Alaska Trade Report, a bulletin highlighting Alaskan
companies and their products. Distributed toover 100
Japanese companies and press agencies, this report is
another vehicle to help your product enter the Japanese
market. Ifyou are interested in having your company
listed in the Alaska Trade Report, please contact ASOT
directly or through the Office of International Trade.
ASOT"s address: Alaska State Office Tokyo, Yamakatsu
Bldg. 5-F, 1-40Toranomon4-chomc, Minato-ku 105
Tokyo, Japan [Fax!/ (011) 81-3-436-50391.

South Denali State Park: The South Denali Visitor
Complex ispart of an extensive plan tomake Denali Park
one of the state"smost popular visitor attractions, com-
Scte with rccrc. tional facilitiesand full accommodations.

neclement of the complex, a 100-250 room hotel, will be
built by private industry from Alaska, the U.S., or over-
seas. The Alaska Department of Natural Resources (DNR)
will award a long-term concession contract todesign,
build, and operate the hotel using an open, competitive
bidding process. ASOT has been assisting D NR with
distributing information regarding the planned hotel to
various Japanese development firms and organizations.

M aking Profits Out of
Seafood W aste

For the first time international experts on fish by-products
will gather to discuss the newest technologies and economic
possibilities of fish processing waste. "Making ProfitsOut of
Sea food Waste", a three day conference isscheduled for
April 25-27,1990, in Anchorage, Alaska.

According to Peter Moore of Alaska Fisheries Develop-
ment Foundation and conference chairman, "thisconference
isreallygoing to be the turning point fo .soof fish by-
products in Alaska, the trend of the future isgoing to be to
make profits from the whole fish."

Sponsors ol the conference include; Alaska Fisheries
Development Foundation, University of Alaska-Sea Grant
College Program, the UAF Agricultural and Forestry Experi-
ment Station, National Marine Fisheries Service and Icicle
Seafoods. To register contact Peter Moore at (907) 276-7315;
Fax (907) 278-2140.
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Korean Timber
Demand

Official estimates by the Korean
Office of Forestry bring the aggregate
demand for logs in that country up to
9,683,000 cubic meters for 1990. Tnis
isan increase over 1989 due to new
construction demands. Local suppli-
erswill provide some 1,508,000 cubic
meters, while the remaining 8,175,000
cubic meters will be supplied by
foreign countries [1 cubic meter ©424
board feet].

The majority of imported logs will
conic from Southeast Asia ana the
USSR, amounting to 5,000,000 cubic
meters. Chile, Canada, New Zealand,
and the U.S. will compete for the
remaining 3,000,000 cubic meters.

That isgood news for Alaskan
suppliers. However, tobe successful
in Korea®"s timber market, local
suppliers must be aware ofa few
obstacles. The following are some

blems voiced by Korean timber
ETJyers when sourcing from Alaska:

Suppliers arc small, lacking in

cquipmient, money, and experience,

=Some suppliers have not shown
good faith in tillingsigned contracts.

=Due to the above, some suppliers
have been unable to provide the
minimum volume required for char-
tered space during shipment.

=Many suppliersarc not familiar
with the paperwork for international
trading.

With the majority of international
business deals, friendship must be
established first, as there isno other
way toestablish trust. Therefore, in
many Asian counti icsand elsewhere,
the business philosophy is friends
first, business second.

There isa tremendous opportunity
for Alaska to increase market share in
the Korean log business. Given the
appropriate attention, the above
problems can be overcome, paving
theway for Alaska®"s limber into the
growing Korean market.

Source: K.S. Yang, Alaska State
Office Seoul, Korea. =

JAPAN

KOREA

INTERNATIONAL TRADE SHOW S

iIW  HONG KONG

May 17-20

TRADE & INVESTMENT "90, will be held in the Hong Kong
Convention and Exhibition Centre. Asia/Pacific's comprehensive
exhibition tomatch capital with trade and investment opportunities.
Contact: Adsalc People Inc., phone: 818-338-0787. fax: 818-962-
6825.

JAPAN

June 1-4

July 18-19

1990 KOBE INTE HOME FAIR, Ports Island, Kobe Japan. An
international home building exposition. Contact: Global Link, Inc.
(213)821-3337.

VARIETY IMPEX FAIR "90, held in the Tokyo Trade Center. Fair
will feature products of household goods to high quality gift items.
Contact:TheBocki-Tsushin Sha,phone:O3-841—8817&fax:03-841 -
5086.

KOREA

June 18-20

September 6-9

KATFA "90, Korea Alaska Trade Fair isentering die planning stages
ifyou would like to receive information please contact Katelyn
Carrigan at 561-2079.

KOTFA "90diepremier tourism fair inKorea. Formore information
please contact: Katelyn Carrigan, 01T at 561-5585.

TAIWAN

May 25-29

November 7-11

TAIPEI INT"L HARDWARE, HOUSEWARE & BUILDING
SHOW, will be held in the Taipei World Trade Center. Contact:
CETRA Exhibition Dept., phone: 886(02)725-1111, Tax: (02)725-
1314.

TAIPEDI INT'LGIFT & STATIONERY (AU TUMN) SHOW. To be
held in the Taipei World Trade Center. Contact: CETRA Exhibition
Dept., phone: 886(02)725-1111. fax: (02)725*1314.

S UNITED STATES

June 18-22

August 1-3

MATCHMAKER CANADA, aU.S. trade delegation, organized by

the U.S. Dept, of Commerce, will travel to Montreal and Toronto
Canada. Contact: Marsha lyomasa, phone: (202) 377- 8970, fax:
(202) 377-0178.

1990GO0O0ODWILLGAMES INTLTRADE EXHIBITION. Seattle.
Washington USA. Exhibiting future prospects for natural resources,
advanced technologies, lifestylesam* services. Contact: TRADF.C,
phone: (206)340-0545. fax: (206) 447-0359.
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A laska’s Power in W orld Air Cargo
Industry A ffirm ed

contributed by Alaska Int'l Airport System

Alaska has further established itself
as a center for the world air cargo
industry with the recent filings of
Emery Worldwide Airlinesand United
Parcel Service for the new all-cargo
gateway toJapan. The Department of
Transportation has scheduled a
hearing on April 23, 1990 to entertain
applications for the new route.

Emery has filed an application with
the Department of Transportation to
operatea new service between Fair-
banks, Alaska and Tokyo, Japan. The
carrier has proposed to operate six
weekly flights, using a DC-8-72C
aircraft, on a route that would origi-
nate at their Dayton, Ohio hub. Emery
currently operates several flights each
week through Alaska enroute to points
in the Orient. Last year the carrier
routed more than 100 Orient bound
flights through Fairbanks.

United Parcel Service (UPS) has
applied fora new service between
Anchorage, Alaska and Tokyo, Japan.
The carrier has proposed to link hubs
in Louisville, Kentucky, Ontario,
Canada and California with Anchor-
age. The new servicewould be
operated six days per week with a 747
freighter aircraft. UPS currently
operates several daily DC-8-72F flights
to Anchorage from their Lower 48
hubs, as well as service to Seoul, Korea
and Hong Kong.

Under the terms of thenew U.S.-
Japan Memorandum of Understand-
ing, the U.S. may designate one new
carrier tooperate a scheduled all-cargo
service from a point in the U.S. to
Tokyo.

Alaska Pulp Corporation -
80 Years & Counting
contributed by Rollo Pool, Alaska Pulp Corp.

Alaska Pulp Corporation (APC),
based in Sitka, has recently completed
30 successful years of exporting. Two
Southeast Alaska pulp mills helped
pioneer export trade from the 49th
State to the Pacific Rim and beyond.

Before Alaska was even a state these
two pioneer companies became
business partners overcoming invest-
ment riskand fear of the unknown.
Today Alaska Pulp isAlaska* largest
year round manufacturer.

Buyers for Alaska pulp include
Japan, Korea, Taiwan, Soviet Union,
China, Mexico, and others. Alaska
Pulp 3 product iseventually used to
manufacture rayon thread, cellophane,
sponges, photographic paper, high
quality book paper, surgical gowns
and many other products.

M* i '»>l

The Sitka based mill isowned by
nearly 21)0 Japanese companies, most
of whom arc original investors in this
Alaska venture. The Sitkamill em -
ploys 400 people and creates another
1500 direct and indirect jobs in the
region -making AP C the third largest
employer inSoutheast. The mill
accounts for about one-third of Sitka"s
economy .

For the future AP C islooking into
new markets, technological opportuni-
tiesand ways to lower manufacturing
costs. But there isa dark cloud loom-
ing. Most of APC"s timber comes from
national forest lands through long
term timber contracts, which originally
encouraged thecompany tocome to
Alaska in the 1950"s. Congress has
legislation pending that would cancel
the contract and place more lands off
limits to logging and other develop-
ment =which could be bad news for
Alaska®s limber industry.

I SOVIET UNION IMS

Bering Air :Back
in the U.S.SJR.

Bering Air has received permis-
sion from the Soviet Ministry of
Civil A/ialion to resume charter
flights from Nome toProvideniya
without a Soviet navigator on
board.

In July 1989 Bering Air was
granted permission to fly to Sibe-
rian communities without a Soviet
navigator, a privilege that lasted for
4 months and over 85 flights. For
three months Bering Air suspended
flights to the Soviet Far East
because the cost per flight went up
a prohibitive $9,500 (from $2,500 to
$12,000) when Soviet navigators
were required on board.

Bering Air credits the overwhelm-
ing support of Alaskans, Governor
Cowper, the Office of International
Trade, the FAA and other state and
federal officials with the establish-
ment of this international air
corridor.

The new agreement isopen toall
Alaskan airlinesand isexpected to
be the beginning of expanding air
travel between Alaska and the
Soviet Far East, Illienext rounds of
bilateral negotiations are scheduled
for April 1990. =
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Alaska International Trade Digest

Subscription Form

Please placeme on your mailing list:

Name :

Organization: -

FAX:

Telex: -

State of Alaska
Office of the Governor
Office of International Trade
3601 C Street, Suite 798
Anchorage, A aska 99503

JAPAN ffii'l KOREA

International Business
Strategies for the N orth

An intensive fie-weck course (10 sessions), offered by
Alaska Pacific Ui. versify inJuly/August 1990, will focus on
theories of international economics and business develop-
ment in the Arctic and North Pacific. Topics addressed will
include: International Business Strategic Planning, Interna-
tional Marketing, Project Management, Political and Legal
Aspects of International Business, country profiles of Japan,
China, U.S.S.R., Scandinavia and the EEC, and Capital
sources inSouth Korea, Taiwan and Japan.

The course instructor will be Ginna Brelsford of the
Governor*s Office of International Trade and will feature, as
guest lecturers, Robert Poe, Director of 0OIT and Katelyn
Carrigan, alsoof OIT.

For more information please contact: AP U Registration
Office at 564-8248.
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As anotheryear draWs
to a close, We thankyou
foryourfriendship
and goodwill % ?
and sincerely Wishyou W
a'Joyous Holiday Season and

a NeW Yearfiled With Peace M
and Happiness |



